**Advertisement No:** BHU/IMS/TC/N-1/2015/05 **Dated:** 14-07-2015

## **BID DOCUMENT**

(e - Procurement)

**Supply of Medical Equipment in Trauma Centre, IMS** 



**Issued On:** 14-07-2015

OFFICE OF THE OFFICER ON SPECIAL DUTY,
TRAUMA CENTRE, INSTITUTE OF MEDICAL SCIENCES
BANARAS HINDU UNIVERSITY
VARANASI-221005, INDIA

This document is subject to copyright.

This document may be used and reproduced for non-commercial purposes only. Any commercial use, including reselling, charging to access, redistribution, or for derivative works such as unofficial translations based on these documents is not allowed.

### **Checklist for Bid/Tender Submission**

(The following check-list must be filled in and submitted with the bid documents)

#### **Pre- Qualification Bid**

Sr. No.	Particulars	Yes/No
1	Have you attached the techno commercial unpriced bid form duly filled in appropriately?	
2	Have you attached a copy of the last audited balance sheet of your firm	
3	Have you attached the details of the income tax clearance certificate, proof of manufacturing unit/ dealership letter/ general order suppliers and copy of Central / State sales tax registration certificate?	
4	Have you attached the copies of relevant work orders from Govt. Depts. / PSUs and Central Autonomous Bodies?	
5	EMD: Have you submitted EMD asked for (as specified in BDS).	
6	Have you submitted samples of all items indicated in the respective schedule of requirements at the address of tender inviting authority within due date.	
7	Have you enclosed the schedule of requirement indicating the make offered without indicating the pricing components along with the techno commercial unpriced bid?	
8	Have you submitted the bids both techno commercial unpriced and priced bid separately for each tender?	
9	Have you enclosed the statement of deviations from financial terms and conditions, if any?	
Price	Bid	
1	Have you signed and attached the priced bid form?	
2	Have you attached the schedule of requirements duly priced?	

## **Table of Contents**

Part 1: Bide	ling Procedures	5
Section I.	Instructions for Online Bid Submission	6
Section II.	Instructions to Bidders	9
Section III.	Bid Data Sheet (BDS)	27
Section IV.	Prequalification	31
Section V.	Policy of University against the Corrupt and Fraudulent Practices	32
Part 2: Sup	ply Requirements	34
Section VI.	Schedule of Requirements	35
	(1) List of Goods and Delivery Schedule	36
	(2) List of Related Services and Completion Schedule	38
	(3) Technical Specifications	39
Part 3: Con	tract	62
Section VII.	General Conditions of Contract	63
Section VIII.	Special Conditions of Contract	79
Part 4: Bido	ling Forms & Contract Forms	83
Section IX.	Bidding Forms	84
Section X.	Contract Forms	92
NIT		102

# Part-1 Bidding Procedures

#### **Section I: Instructions for Online Bid Submission**

Instructions to the Bidders to submit the bids online through the Central Public Procurement Portal for e Procurement at <a href="https://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app">https://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app</a>.

- 1. Possession of valid Digital Signature Certificate (DSC) and enrollment/registration of the contractors/bidders on the e-Procurement/e-tender portal are prerequisite for e-tendering.
- 2. Bidder should register for the enrollment in the e-Procurement site using the "Online Bidder Enrollment" option available on the home page. Portal enrollment is generally free of charge. During enrollment/registration, the bidders should provide only valid and true information including valid email id. All the correspondence shall be made directly with the contractors/bidders through email id as registered.
- 3. Bidder need to login to the site through their user ID/ password chosen during enrollment/registration.
- 4. Then the Digital Signature Certificate (Class II or Class III Certificates with signing key usage) issued by SIFY/TCS/nCode/eMudra or any other Certifying Authority recognized by Controller of Certifying Authorities (CCA) India on eToken/SmartCard, should be registered.
- 5. The registered DSC only should be used by the bidder in the transactions and should ensure safety of the same.
- 6. Contractor/Bidder may go through the tenders published on the site and download the tender documents/schedules for the tenders.
- 7. After downloading / getting the tender document/schedules, the Bidder should go through them carefully and then submit the documents as required, otherwise bid will be rejected.
- 8. Any clarifications may be sought online through the tender site, through the contact details or during pre-bid meeting if any. Bidder should take into account the corrigendum if any published before submitting the bids online.
- 9. Bidder may log in to the site through the secured login by the user id/ password chosen during enrolment/registration and then by submitting the password of the e-Token/Smartcard to access DSC.
- 10. Bidder may select the tender in which he/she is interested in by using the search option and then move it to the 'my tenders' folder.
- 11. From my tender folder, he may select the tender to view all the details uploaded there.

- 12. It shall be deemed that the bidder has read and understood all the terms and conditions before submitting the offer. Bidder should go through the tender schedules carefully and upload the documents as asked; otherwise, the incomplete bid shall stand rejected.
- 13. Bidder, in advance, should get ready the bid documents to be submitted as indicated in the tender document/schedule and ordinarily it shall be in PDF/xls/rar/jpg/dwf formats. If there is more than one document, all may be clubbed together and provided in the requested format. Bidders Bid documents may be scanned with 100 dpi with black and white option. It is advisable that each document to be uploaded through online for the tenders should be less than 2 MB. If any document is more than 2MB, it can be reduced through zip/rar and the same if permitted may be uploaded. The file size being less than 1 MB the transaction uploading time will be very fast.
- 14. The Bidders can update well in advance, the documents such as certificates, annual report details etc., under "My Space option" and these can be selected as per tender requirements and then send along with bid documents during bid submission. This will facilitate the bid submission process faster by reducing upload time of bids.
- 15. Bidder should submit the Tender Fee/ EMD as specified in the tender. The hard copy should be posted/couriered/given in person to the Tender Inviting Authority, within bid submission due date and time as indicated in the tender. Scanned copy of the instrument should be uploaded as part of the offer.
- 16. While submitting the bids online, the bidder shall read the terms and conditions and may accept the same to proceed further to submit the bid packets.
- 17. The bidder has to select the payment option as offline to pay the Tender FEE/ EMD as applicable and enter details of the instruments.
- 18. The details of the DD/any other accepted instrument, physically delivered, should tally with the details available in the scanned copy and the data entered during bid submission time, otherwise submitted bid shall not be acceptable or liable for rejection.
- 19. The bidder has to digitally sign and upload the required bid documents one by one as indicated. Very act of using DSC for downloading the bids and uploading their offers shall be deemed to be a confirmation that they have read, understood and agreed with all clauses of the bid document including General conditions of contract without any exception.
- 20. The bidder has to upload the relevant files required as indicated in the cover content. In case of any irrelevant files, the bid may be rejected.
- 21. If the price bid format is provided in a spread sheet file like BoQ\_XXXX.xls, the rates offered should be entered in the allotted space only and uploaded after filling the relevant columns. The Priced-bid/BOQ template shall not be modified / replaced by the bidder; else the bid submitted is liable to be rejected for the tender.

- 22. The bidders are advised to submit the bids through online e-tendering system to the Tender Inviting Authority (TIA) well before the bid submission due date and time (as per Server System Clock). The TIA shall not be held responsible for any delay or the difficulties faced during the submission of bids online by the bidders.
- 23. After the bid submission (i.e. after Clicking "Freeze Bid Submission" in the portal), the acknowledgement number indicated by the system should be printed by the bidder and kept as a record of evidence for online submission of bid for the particular tender and also be used as entry pass to participate in the bid opening.
- 24. The time settings fixed in the server side and displayed at the top of the tender site, shall remain valid for all actions of requesting, bid submission, bid opening etc., in the e-Tender system. The bidders should follow such time during bid submission.
- 25. All the data being entered by the bidders would be encrypted using Public Key Infrastructure (PKI) encryption techniques to ensure the secrecy of the data. The data entered is not retrievable by unauthorized persons during the bid submission and until the time of bid opening by any person.
- 26. Any bid document that is uploaded to the server is subjected to symmetric encryption using a system generated symmetric key. Further this key is subjected to asymmetric encryption using buyers/bid openers' public keys. Overall, the uploaded tender documents become readable only after the tender opening by the authorized bid openers.
- 27. The confidentiality of the bids is maintained with the use of Secured Socket Layer (SSL) 128 bit encryption technology. Data storage encryption of sensitive fields is done.
- 28. The bidder should logout of the tendering system using the normal logout option available at the top right hand corner and not by selecting the (X) exit option in the browser.
- 29. For any queries regarding e-Tendering process, the bidders may contact at address as provided in the tender document. Parallely for any further queries, the bidders are advised to contact over phone: **1-800-233-7315** or send an e-mail to cppp-nic@nic.in.

\*\*\*\*

## **Section II: Instructions to Bidders**

#### **Table of Clauses**

Α.	General	10
1.	Scope of Bid	10
2.	Corrupt and Fraudulent Practices	10
3.	Eligible Bidders	10
В.	Contents of Bidding Document	12
4.	Sections of Bidding Document	
5.	Clarification of Bidding Documents, Site Visit, Pre-Bid Meeting	
6.	Amendment of Bidding Document	
C.	Preparation of Bids	14
7.	Cost of Bidding	
8.	Language of Bid	
9.	Documents Comprising the Bid	
10.	1 0	
11.		
12.		
13.		
	Documents Establishing the Eligibility and Qualifications of the Bidder	
	Period of Validity of Bids	
	Bid Security	
10.	Did Security	17
D.	Submission and Opening of Bids	20
17.	Sealing and Marking of Bids	20
18.	Deadline for Submission of Bids	20
	Late Bids	
	Withdrawal, Substitution, and Modification of Bids	
21.	Bid Opening	21
Ε.	Evaluation and Comparison of Bids	21
22.	Confidentiality	21
23.	Clarification of Bids	22
24.	Determination of Responsiveness	22
25.	Conversion to Single Currency	23
26.	Margin of Preference	23
27.	Evaluation of Bids	23
28.	Comparison of Bids	24
	Qualification of the Bidder	
30.	Purchaser's Right to Accept Any Bid, and to Reject Any or All Bids	24
F.	Award of Contract	24
	Award Criteria	
	Purchaser's Right to Vary Quantities at Time of Award	
	Notification of Award	
	Signing of Contract	
	Performance Security	

#### **Section II. Instructions to Bidders**

#### A. General

#### 1. Scope of Bid

- 1.1 Scope of Work:
  - a. Supply of **Medical Equipment** as per Specifications.
- 1.2 Throughout these Bidding Documents unless the context otherwise requires:
  - a. "in writing" means communicated in written form (e.g. by mail, e-mail, fax, telex) with proof of receipt;
  - b. "singular" means "plural" and vice versa; and
  - c. "day" means calendar day.

## 2. Corrupt and Fraudulent Practices

- 2.1 The Purchaser requires compliance with its policy in regard to corrupt and fraudulent practices as set forth in Section V.
- 2.2 Further in pursuance of this policy, Bidder shall permit and cause its agents (whether declared or not), sub-contractors, sub-consultants, service providers or suppliers to provide access to purchaser to all the accounts, records and other documents relating to submission of the applicant, bid submission (in case prequalified), and contract performance (in case of award), to inspect and to have them audited by auditors appointed by the purchaser.

#### 3. Eligible Bidders

- 3.1 A Bidder may be a firm, a company, a limited liability partnership (LLP), a government-owned entity or any combination of such entities in the form of a joint venture (JV) under an existing agreement or with the intent to enter into such an agreement supported by a letter of intent.
- 3.2 In the case of a joint venture, all members shall be jointly and severally liable for the execution of the contract in accordance with the Contract terms. The JV shall nominate a Representative who shall have the authority to conduct all business for and on behalf of any and all the members of the JV during the bidding process and during the contract execution in the event the JV is awarded the contract.
- 3.3 A Bidder shall not have a conflict of interest. Any Bidder found to have a conflict of interest shall be disqualified. A Bidder may be considered to have a conflict of interest for the purpose of this bidding process, if the Bidder:
  - a. directly or indirectly controls, is controlled by or is under

- common control with another Bidder; or
- b. receives or has received any direct or indirect subsidy from another Bidder; or
- c. has the same legal representative as another Bidder; or
- d. has a relationship with another Bidder, directly or through common third parties, that puts it in a position to influence the bid of another Bidder, or influence the decisions of the Purchaser regarding this bidding process; or
- e. participates in more than one bid in this bidding process. Participation by a Bidder in more than one Bid shall result in the disqualification of all Bids in which such Bidder is involved. This, however does not limit the inclusion of the same subcontractor in more than one bid; or
- f. any of its affiliates participated as a consultant in the preparation of the design or technical specifications of the works that are the subject of the bid; or
- g. any of its affiliates has been hired (or is proposed to be hired) by the Purchaser for the contract implementation;
- h. would be providing goods, works, or non-consulting services resulting from or directly related to consulting services for the preparation or implementation of the project that it provided or was provided by any affiliate that directly or indirectly controls, is controlled by, or is under common control with that firm; or
- i. has a close business or family relationship with a professional staff of the Purchaser (or of the project implementing agency, or of a recipient of a part of the loan) who:
  - (i) are directly or indirectly involved in the preparation of the bidding documents or specifications of the contract, and/or the bid evaluation process of such contract; or
  - (ii) would be involved in the implementation or supervision of such contract.
- 3.4 A foreign firm and individual may be ineligible if as a matter of law or regulations, India prohibits commercial relations with the country of bidder.
- 3.5 A Bidder shall provide such evidence of eligibility satisfactory to the Purchaser, as the Purchaser shall reasonably request.

#### **B.** Contents of Bidding Document

## 4 Sections of Bidding Document

4.1 The Bidding Documents consist of Parts 1, 2, 3 and 4, which include all the Sections indicated below, and should be read in conjunction with any Addenda if any, issued.

#### **Part 1: Bidding Procedures**

Section I. Instructions for Online Bid Submission

Section II. Instructions to Bidders

Section III. Bid Data Sheet (BDS)

Section IV. Prequalification

Section V. Policy of University against the Corrupt and

fraudulent Practices

#### **Part 2: Supply Requirements**

Section VI. Schedule of Requirements

#### Part 3: Contract

Section VII. General Conditions of Contract

Section VIII. Special Conditions of Contract

#### **Part 4: Bidding and Contract Forms**

Section IX. Bidding Forms

Section X. Contract Forms

- 4.2 The Invitation for Bids issued by the Purchaser is not part of the Bidding Document.
- 4.3 Unless obtained directly from the Purchaser, the Purchaser is not responsible for the completeness of the document, responses to requests for clarification, the Minutes of the pre-Bid meeting (if any), or Addenda to the Bidding Document. In case of any contradiction, documents obtained directly from the Purchaser shall prevail.
- 4.4 The Bidder is expected to examine all instructions, forms, terms, and specifications in the Bidding Documents and to furnish with its Bid all information or documentation as required by the Bidding Documents.

- 5 Clarification of Bidding Documents, Site Visit, Pre-Bid Meeting
- 5.1 A Bidder requiring any clarification of the Bidding Document shall contact the Purchaser in writing at the Purchaser's address specified in the BDS or raise its enquiries during the pre-bid meeting if provided. The Purchaser will respond in writing to any request for clarification, provided that such request is received prior to the deadline for submission of bids within a period specified in the BDS. The Purchaser shall forward copies of its response to all Bidders who have acquired the Bidding Documents, including a description of the inquiry but without identifying its source. If so specified in the BDS, the Purchaser shall also promptly publish its response at the web page identified in the BDS. Should the clarification results in changes to the essential elements of the Bidding Documents, the Purchaser shall amend the Bidding Documents following the due procedure.
- 5.2 If so specified in the BDS, the Bidder is advised to visit and examine the project site and obtain for itself on its own responsibility all information that may be necessary for preparing the bid and entering into a contract for procurement of Goods. The costs of visiting shall be at the Bidder's own expense.
- 5.3 The Bidder and any of its personnel or agents shall be granted permission by the Purchaser to enter upon its premises and lands upon the express condition that the Bidder, its personnel, and agents shall indemnify the Purchaser against all liability in respect thereof.
- 5.4 If so specified in the BDS, the Bidder's designated representative is invited to attend a pre-bid meeting. The purpose of the meeting will be to clarify issues and to answer questions on any matter that may be raised at that stage.
- 5.5 The Bidder is advised to submit any questions in writing to reach the Purchaser not beyond one week preceding the meeting.
- 5.6 Minutes of the pre-bid meeting, if applicable, including the text of the questions asked by Bidders, without identifying the source, and the responses given, together with any responses prepared after the meeting, will be transmitted promptly to all Bidders who have acquired the Bidding Documents. Any modification to the Bidding Documents that may become necessary as a result of the pre-bid meeting shall be made by the Purchaser exclusively through the issue of an addendum and not through the minutes of the pre-bid meeting. Absence in the pre-bid meeting shall not be a cause for disqualification of a Bidder.

## 6 Amendment of Bidding Document

- 6.1 At any time prior to the deadline for submission of bids, the Purchaser may, for any reason, whether at its own initiative or in response to a clarification requested by a prospective bidder, modify the bidding documents by corrigendum. In case of e-procurement, corrigendum / amendment shall be published on <a href="http://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app">http://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app</a>.
- 6.2 Any addendum issued shall be part of the Bidding Documents and shall be communicated in writing to all who have obtained the Bidding Documents from the Purchaser. The Purchaser shall also promptly publish the addendum on the Purchaser's web page.
- 6.3 The Purchaser may, at its discretion to give prospective Bidders reasonable time in which to take an addendum into account in preparing their bids, extend the deadline for the submission of bids.

#### C. Preparation of Bids

#### 7 Cost of Bidding

7.1 The Bidder shall bear all costs associated with the preparation and submission of its bid, and the Purchaser shall not be responsible or liable for those costs, regardless of the conduct or outcome of the bidding process.

#### 8 Language of Bid

8.1 The Bid, as well as all correspondence and documents relating to the bid exchanged by the Bidder and the Purchaser, shall be written in the language specified in the BDS. Supporting documents and printed literature that are part of the Bid may be in another language provided they are accompanied by an accurate translation of the relevant passages into the language specified in the BDS, in which case, for purposes of interpretation of the Bid, such translation shall govern.

#### 9 Documents Comprising the Bid

9.1 The tender/Bid shall be submitted online in two part, viz., Technical Bid and Commercial Bid.

#### 9.1.1 **TECHNICAL BID**

The following documents are to be scanned and uploaded as part of the Technical Bid as per the tender document:

(a) Scanned copy of Tender Forms (Techno Commercial Un-Priced Bid) and Tender Acceptance Letter);

- (b) Scanned copy of the completed schedules,
- (c) Scanned copy of Bid Security or copy of proof for submission of Tender Document Fee/ Earnest Money Deposit etc.;
- (d) Scanned copy of written confirmation authorizing the signatory of the Bid to commit the Bidder;
- (e) Scanned copy of documentary evidence
  - (i) establishing the Bidder's qualifications to perform the contract if its bid is accepted and
  - (ii) the Bidder's eligibility to bid;
- (f) Scanned copy of
  - (i) documentary evidence, that the Goods and Related Services to be supplied by the Bidder are of eligible origin and
  - (ii) conform to the Bidding Documents, and
  - (iii) any other document required in the BDS;
- (g) Scanned copy of Pre-qualification Details as per Section-IV like PAN/TIN/Sales Tax / Service Tax etc.
- (h) Technical Bid.

All the original documents as well as the original payment instrument like Demand Draft/Bank Guarantee /Pay order or banker cheque of any scheduled bank against Tender Fee/EMD, samples as specified in this tender document have to be sent to the address of the Purchaser mentioned in Bid Data Sheet (BDS) by post/speed post/courier/by hand on or before bid Submission closing date & time. Beyond that the tender shall be summarily rejected without assigning any reason.

#### 9.1.2 **COMMERCIAL BID**

The commercial bid comprises of:

- (i) Scanned copy of Tender Form (Price Bid)
- (ii) Price bid in the form of BoQ XXXX.xls.
- (iii) Scanned copy of item wise breakup of price bid.

The Price bid format is provided as BoQ\_XXXX.xls along with this Tender Document at <a href="http://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app">http://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app</a>. Bidders are advised to download this BoQ\_XXXX.xls and quote their offer/rates in the prescribed column. Bidders can quote Basic Price in INR or CURRENCY (for other than INR) but it is mandatory to quote taxes/levies in INR only, in the prescribed column and upload the same in the commercial bid.

- 9.2 In addition to the above requirements, bids submitted by a JV shall include a copy of the Joint Venture Agreement entered into by all members. Alternatively, a letter of intent to execute a Joint Venture Agreement in the event of a successful bid shall be signed by all members and submitted with the bid, together with a copy of the proposed Agreement, there to.
- 9.3 The Bidder shall furnish in the Tender Forms information on commissions and gratuities, if any, paid or to be paid to agents or any other party relating to this Bid.
- 10 Tender Forms(Technical and Price) and Price Schedule(BOQ)
- 10.1 Tender Forms and Price Schedules (Bill of Quantity-BOQ) shall be prepared using the relevant forms furnished in Section IX, Bidding Forms and BOQ provided. The forms must be completed without any alterations to the text, and no substitutes shall be accepted. All blank spaces shall be filled in with the information requested.
- 11 Alternative Bids
- 11.1 Unless otherwise specified in the BDS, alternative bids shall not be considered.
- 12 Bid Prices and Discounts
- 2.1 The prices and discounts quoted by the Bidder in the Tender Forms and in the Price Schedules (BOQ) shall conform to the requirements specified as under.
  - (a) All lots (contracts) and items must be listed and priced separately in the Price Schedules (BOQ).
  - (b) The price to be quoted in the Tender Forms shall be the total price of the bid, excluding any discounts offered.
  - (c) The Bidder shall quote any discount and indicate the methodology for their application in the Tender Forms.
  - (d) Prices quoted by the Bidder shall be fixed during the Bidder's performance of the Contract and not subject to variation on any account, unless otherwise specified in the BDS A bid submitted with an adjustable price quotation shall be treated as non-responsive and shall be rejected. However, if in accordance with the BDS, prices quoted by the Bidder shall be subject to adjustment during the performance of the Contract, a bid submitted with a fixed price quotation shall not be rejected, but the price adjustment shall be treated as zero.
- 12.2 If so bids are being invited for individual lots (contracts) or for any combination of lots (packages). Unless otherwise

specified in the BDS, prices quoted shall correspond to 100 % of the items specified for each lot and to 100% of the quantities specified for each item of a lot. Bidders wishing to offer discounts for the award of more than one Contract shall specify in their bid the price reductions applicable to each package, or alternatively, to individual Contracts within the package. Discounts shall be submitted provided the bids for all lots (contracts) are opened at the same time.

- 12.3 Prices shall be quoted as specified in each Price Schedule (BOQ) as provided. The dis-aggregation of price components is required solely for the purpose of facilitating the comparison of bids by the Purchaser. This shall not in any way limit the Purchaser's right to contract on any of the terms offered. In quoting prices, the Bidder shall be free to use transportation through carriers registered in any eligible country. Similarly, the Bidder may obtain insurance services from any eligible country. Prices shall be entered in the following manner:
  - (a) For Goods manufactured in India:
    - (i) the price of the Goods quoted EXW (ex-works, ex-factory, ex warehouse, ex showroom, or off-the-shelf, as applicable), including all customs duties and sales and other taxes already paid or payable on the components and raw material used in the manufacture or assembly of the Goods;
    - (ii) any sales tax/VAT and other taxes payable on the Goods, if the contract is awarded to the Bidder; and
    - (iii) the price for inland transportation, insurance, and other local services required to convey the Goods to their final destination (Project Site) as specified in the BDS.
  - (b) For Goods manufactured outside India, to be imported:
    - (i) the price of the Goods quoted under Carriage and Insurance Paid (CIP) Model upto named place of destination in India as specified in the BDS;
    - (ii) the price for inland transportation, insurance, and other local services required to convey the Goods from the named place of destination to their final destination (Project Site) specified in the BDS;
  - (c) For Goods manufactured outside India, already imported:
    - (i) the price of the Goods, including the original import value of the Goods; plus any mark-up (or rebate); plus any other related local cost, and custom duties and other import taxes already paid

- or to be paid on the Goods already imported.
- (ii) the custom duties and other import taxes already paid (need to be supported with documentary evidence) or to be paid on the Goods already imported;
- (iii) the price of the Goods, obtained as the difference between (i) and (ii) above;
- (iv) any sales and other taxes which will be payable on the Goods if the contract is awarded to the Bidder; and
- (v) the price for inland transportation, insurance, and other local services required to convey the Goods from the named place of destination to their final destination (Project Site) specified in the BDS.
- (d) for Related Services, other than inland transportation and other services required to convey the Goods to their final destination, whenever such Related Services are specified in the Schedule of Requirements:
  - (i) the price of each item comprising the Related Services (inclusive of any applicable taxes).
- 13 Currencies of Bid and Payment
- 13.1 The currency(ies) of the bid and the currency(ies) of payments shall be as specified in the BDS. The Bidder shall quote in Indian Rupees the portion of the bid price that corresponds to expenditures incurred in Indian Rupees, unless otherwise specified in the BDS.
- 14 Documents
  Establishing the
  Eligibility and
  Qualifications of
  the Bidder
- 14.1 To establish Bidder's their eligibility, Bidders shall complete the Tender Form (Techno Commercial Un-Priced Bid & Priced Bid), included in Section-IX, Bidding Forms.
- 14.2 The documentary evidence of the Bidder's qualifications to perform the contract if its bid is accepted shall establish to the Purchaser's satisfaction:
  - (a) that, if required in the BDS, a Bidder that does not manufacture or produce the Goods it offers to supply shall submit the Manufacturer's Authorization using the form included in Section IX, Bidding Forms to demonstrate that it has been duly authorized by the manufacturer or producer of the Goods to supply these Goods in India;
  - (b) that, if required in the BDS, in case of a Bidder not doing business within India, the Bidder is or will be (if awarded the contract) represented by an Agent in the country equipped and able to carry out the Supplier's maintenance, repair and spare parts-stocking

- obligations prescribed in the Conditions of Contract and/or Technical Specifications; and
- (c) that, the Bidder meets each of the qualification criterion.

## 15 Period of Validity of Bids

- 15.1 Bids shall remain valid for the period specified in the BDS after the bid submission deadline date prescribed by the Purchaser. A bid valid for a shorter period shall be rejected by the Purchaser as non –responsive.
- 15.2 In exceptional circumstances, the Purchaser may solicit the Bidder's consent to an extension of the period of validity. The request and the responses thereto shall be made in writing. A Bidder may refuse the request without forfeiting its Earnest Money Deposit (EMD). A Bidder acceding to the request will neither be required nor permitted to modify the bid.
- 15.3 Bid evaluation will be based on the bid prices without taking into consideration the above modifications.

#### 16 Bid Security

- 16.1 The Bidder shall furnish as part of its bid, a bid security, as specified in the BDS, in original form the amount and currency as specified in the BDS.
- 16.2 If a bid security is specified, the bid security shall be a demand guarantee in any of the following forms at the Bidder's option:
  - (a) an unconditional guarantee issued by a bank or financial institution (such as an insurance, bonding or surety company);
  - (b) an irrevocable letter of credit;
  - (c) a banker's cheque or Demand Draft; or
  - (d) any other security as specified in the BDS,
  - of a reputed source from an eligible country. If the unconditional guarantee is issued by a financial institution located outside India, the issuing financial institution shall have a correspondent financial institution located in India to make it enforceable The bid security shall be valid for forty five (45) days beyond the original validity period of the bid, or beyond the extended period.
- 16.3 If a Bid Security is specified, any bid not accompanied by a substantially responsive Bid Security, shall be rejected by the Purchaser as non-responsive.
- 16.4 If a Bid Security is specified, the Bid Security of unsuccessful Bidders shall be returned as promptly as possible upon the successful Bidder's signing the contract

- and furnishing the Performance Security.
- 16.5 The Bid Security of the successful Bidder shall be returned as promptly as possible once the successful Bidder has signed the contract and furnished the required performance security.
- 16.6 The Bid Security of the bidder may be forfeited or the Bid Securing Declaration executed:
  - (a) if he withdraws from the bid during the period of bid validity specified by the Bidder on the Tender Forms, or any extension thereto provided by the Bidder; or
  - (b) if he being successful Bidder fails to:
    - (i) sign the Contract; or
    - (ii) furnish a performance security.
- 16.7 The bid security of a JV must be in the name of the JV that submits the bid. If the JV has not been legally constituted into a legally enforceable entity at the time of bidding, the bid security shall be in the names of all members as named in the letter of intent.

#### D. Submission and Opening of Bids

- 17 Sealing and Marking of Bids
- 17.1 The Bidder shall submit the bids electronically, through the e-procurement system (<a href="http://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app">http://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app</a>). Any document submitted through any other means will not be considered as part of the Bid except for the Originals as asked for in this tender.
- 18 Deadline for Submission of Bids
- 18.1 The Purchaser may, at its discretion, extend the deadline for the submission of bids by amending the Bidding Documents, in which case all rights and obligations of the Purchaser and Bidders previously subject to the deadline shall thereafter be subject to the deadline as extended.
- 19 Late Bids
- 19.1 The e-Procurement system would not allow any late submission of bids after due date and time as per server system. After electronic online proposal submission, the system generates a unique identification number which is time stamped. This shall be treated as acknowledgement of the proposal submission
- 20 Withdrawal, Substitution, and Modification of Bids
- 20.1 A Bidder may withdraw, substitute, or modify its bid on the e-procurement system before the date and time specified but not beyond.

20.2 No bid may be withdrawn, substituted, or modified in the interval between the deadline for submission of bids and the expiration of the period of bid validity specified by the Bidder on the Tender Forms or any extension thereof Modification/Withdrawal of the Bid sent through any other means shall not be considered by the Purchaser.

#### 21 Bid Opening

- 21.1 The Purchaser shall open the bids as per electronic bid opening procedures specified in Central Public Procurement Portal (CPPP) at the date and time specified. Bidders can also view the bid opening by logging on to the e-procurement system. Specific bid opening procedures are laid down at <a href="http://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app">http://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app</a> under the head "Bidders Manual Kit". The tenderer/bidder will be at liberty to be present either in person or through an authorized representative at the time of opening of the Bid or they can view the bid opening event online at their remote end. Price Bids of only those tenderers shall be opened whose technical bids qualify.
- 21.2 The withdrawn bid will be available in the system therefore will be considered, If bidder once withdraws the bid then he will not be able to participate in the respective tender again. Modification to the bid shall be opened and read out with the corresponding bid. Only bids that are opened and read out at bid opening shall be considered further.
- 21.3 The Purchaser shall prepare a record of the bid opening that shall include; the name of the Bidder; whether there is a withdrawal, substitution, or modification; the Bid Price including any discounts and alternative bids; and the presence or absence of a bid security, if one was required. The Bidders' representatives who are present in the office of the Purchaser to witness the bid opening shall be requested to sign the record. The omission/refusal of a Bidder's signature on the record shall not invalidate the contents and effect of the record. A copy of the record shall be made available on the e-procurement system.

#### E. Evaluation and Comparison of Bids

#### 22 Confidentiality

- 22.1 Information relating to the evaluation of bids and recommendation of contract award shall not be disclosed to bidders or any other persons not officially concerned with the bidding process until information on Contract Award is communication to all Bidders.
- 22.2 No Bidder shall contact the purchaser on any matter relating to its bid from the time of the bid opening to the time the contract is awarded. If the Bidder wishes to bring additional information to the notice of the Purchaser it

- should be done in writing.
- 22.3 Any effort by a Bidder to influence the purchaser in its decisions on bid evaluation, bid comparison or contract award decisions may result in rejection of the Bidder's bid.

## 23 Clarification of Bids

- 3.1 To assist in the examination, evaluation, comparison of the bids, and qualification of the Bidders, the Purchaser may, at its discretion, ask any Bidder for a clarification of its Bid. Any clarification submitted by a Bidder in respect to its Bid and that is not in response to a request by the Purchaser shall not be considered. The Purchaser's request for clarification and the response shall be in writing. No change, including any voluntary increase or decrease, in the prices or substance of the Bid shall be sought, offered, or permitted, except to confirm the correction of arithmetic errors discovered by the Purchaser in the Evaluation of the bids.
- 23.2 If a Bidder does not provide clarifications of its bid by the date and time set in the Purchaser's request for clarification, its bid may be rejected.

## 24 Determination of Responsiveness

- 24.1 The Purchaser's determination of a bid's responsiveness is to be based on the contents of the bid itself.
- 24.2 A substantially responsive Bid is one that meets the requirements of the Bidding Documents without material deviation, reservation, or omission. A material deviation, reservation, or omission is one that:
  - (a) if accepted, would
    - (i) affect in any substantial way the scope, quality, or performance of the Goods and Related Services specified in the Contract; or
    - (ii) limit in any substantial way, inconsistent with the Bidding Documents, the Purchaser's rights or the Bidder's obligations under the Contract; or
  - (b) if rectified, would unfairly affect the competitive position of other bidders presenting substantially responsive bids.
- 24.3 The Purchaser shall examine the technical aspects of the bid submitted in accordance with instructions specified in tender document, in particular, to confirm that all requirements enumerated in the 'Schedule of Requirements' Section-VI have been complied with, without any material deviation or reservation or omission.
- 24.4 If a bid is not responsive to the requirements of Bidding

Documents, it shall be rejected by the Purchaser and may not subsequently be made responsive by correction of the material deviation, reservation or omission.

## 25 Conversion to Single Currency

25.1 For evaluation and comparison purposes, the currency(ies) of the Bid shall be converted in a single currency as specified in the BDS.

## 26 Margin of Preference

26.1 Unless otherwise specified in the BDS, a margin of preference shall not apply.

#### 27 Evaluation of Bids

- 27.1 The Purchaser shall use the criteria and methodologies listed in this Clause. No other evaluation criteria or methodologies shall be permitted.
- 27.2 To evaluate a Bid, the Purchaser shall consider the following:
  - (a) evaluation will be done for Items or Lots (contracts), as specified in the BDS; and the Bid Price
  - (b) price adjustment due to discounts offered;
  - (c) converting the amount resulting from above, if relevant, to a single currency;
  - (d) price adjustment due to quantifiable nonmaterial nonconformities in:
- 27.3 The estimated effect of the price adjustment provisions of the Conditions of Contract, applied over the period of execution of the Contract, shall not be taken into account in bid evaluation.
- 27.4 The Purchaser's evaluation of a bid shall exclude and not take into account:
  - (a) in the case of Goods manufactured in the India, sales and other similar taxes, which will be payable on the goods if a contract is awarded to the Bidder;
  - (b) in the case of Goods manufactured outside India, already imported or to be imported, customs duties and other import taxes levied on the imported Good, sales and other similar taxes, which will be payable on the Goods if the contract is awarded to the Bidder;
  - (c) any allowance for price adjustment during the period of execution of the contract, if provided in the bid.
- 27.5 The Purchaser's evaluation of a bid may require the consideration of other factors, in addition to the Bid Price quoted. These factors may be related to the characteristics, performance, and terms and conditions of purchase of the Goods and Related Services. The effect of the factors

selected, if any, shall be expressed in monetary terms to facilitate comparison of bids.

## 28 Comparison of Bids

28.1 The Purchaser shall compare the evaluated prices of all substantially responsive bids established to determine the lowest evaluated bid. The comparison shall be on the basis of CIP-Carriage and Insurance Paid to (place of destination) prices for imported goods and EXW – Ex Works (named place of delivery) prices, plus cost of inland transportation and insurance to place of destination, for goods manufactured within India, together with prices for any required installation, training, commissioning and other services. The evaluation of prices shall not take into account custom duties and other taxes levied on imported goods quoted CIP and sales and similar taxes levied in connection with the sale or delivery of goods.

## 29 Qualification of the Bidder

- 29.1 The Purchaser shall determine to its satisfaction whether the Bidder that is selected as having submitted the lowest evaluated and substantially responsive bid meets the qualifying criteria.
- 29.2 The determination shall be based upon an examination of the documentary evidence of the Bidder's qualifications submitted by the Bidder.
- 29.3 An affirmative determination shall be a prerequisite for award of the Contract to the Bidder. A negative determination shall result in disqualification of the bid, in which event the Purchaser shall proceed to the next lowest evaluated bid to make a similar determination of that Bidder's qualifications to perform satisfactorily.

#### 30 Purchaser's Right to Accept Any Bid, and to Reject Any or All Bids

30.1 The Purchaser reserves the right to accept or reject any bid, and to annul the bidding process and reject all bids at any time prior to contract award, without thereby incurring any liability to Bidders. In case of annulment, all bids submitted and specifically, bid securities, shall be promptly returned to the Bidders.

#### F. Award of Contract

#### 31 Award Criteria

31.1 The Purchaser shall award the Contract to the Bidder whose bid has been determined to be the lowest evaluated bid and is substantially responsive to the Bidding Documents, provided the Bidder is determined to be qualified to perform the Contract satisfactorily.

#### 32 Purchaser's Right to Vary Quantities at Time of Award

32.1 At the time the Contract is awarded, the Purchaser reserves the right to increase or decrease the quantity of Goods and Related Services originally specified in Section VI, Schedule of Requirements, provided this does not exceed the percentages specified in the BDS, and without any change in the unit prices or other terms and conditions of the bid and the Bidding Documents.

## 33 Notification of Award

- 33.1 Prior to the expiration of the period of bid validity, the Purchaser shall, notify the successful Bidder, in writing, that its Bid has been accepted. The notification letter (hereinafter and in the Conditions of Contract and Contract Forms called the "Letter of Acceptance") shall specify the sum that the Purchaser will pay the Supplier in consideration of the supply of Goods (hereinafter and in the Conditions of Contract and Contract Forms called "the Contract Price"). At the same time, the Purchaser shall also notify all other Bidders of the results of the bidding.
- 33.2 Until a formal Contract is prepared and executed, the notification of award shall constitute a binding Contract.
- 33.3 The Purchaser shall promptly respond in writing to any unsuccessful Bidder who, after notification of award, requests in writing the grounds on which its bid was not selected.

## 34 Signing of Contract

- 34.1 Promptly after notification, the Purchaser shall send the successful Bidder the Contract Agreement.
- 34.2 Within twenty-eight (28) days of receipt of the Contract Agreement, the successful Bidder shall sign, date, and return it to the Purchaser.
- 34.3 Notwithstanding anything contained in clause 34.2, in case signing of the Contract Agreement is prevented by any export restrictions attributable to the Purchaser, or to the use of the products/goods, systems or services to be supplied, where such export restrictions arise from trade regulations from a country supplying those products/goods, systems or services, the Bidder shall not be bound by its bid, always provided however, that the Bidder can demonstrate to the satisfaction of the Purchaser that signing of the Contact Agreement has not been prevented by any lack of diligence on the part of the Bidder in completing any formalities, including applying for permits, authorizations and licenses necessary for the export of the products/goods, systems or services under the terms of the Contract.

## 35 Performance Security

- 35.1 Within twenty eight (28) days of the receipt of notification of award from the Purchaser, the successful Bidder, if required, shall furnish the Performance Security in accordance with the General Conditions of Contract (GCC), using for that purpose the Performance Security Form included in Section-X, Contract Forms, or another Form acceptable to the Purchaser. If the Performance Security furnished by the successful Bidder is in the form of a bond, it shall be issued by a bonding or insurance company that has been determined by the successful Bidder to be acceptable to the Purchaser. A foreign institution providing a bond shall have a correspondent financial institution located in India.
- 35.2 Failure of the successful Bidder to submit the abovementioned Performance Security or sign the Contract shall constitute sufficient grounds for the annulment of the award and forfeiture of the Bid Security. In that event the Purchaser may award the Contract to the next lowest evaluated Bidder, whose bid is substantially responsive and is determined by the Purchaser to be qualified to perform the Contract satisfactorily.

## Section III. Bid Data Sheet (BDS)

The following specific data for the goods to be procured shall complement, supplement, or amend the provisions in the Instructions to Bidders (ITB). In case of inconsistency, the provisions herein shall prevail over those in ITB.

Serial No.	A. General		
1	The reference number of the Invitation for Bids is		
	BHU/IMS/TC/N-1/2014/05	Dated: 14-07-2015	
2	The Purchaser is The Director, IMS, BHU, Varanasi		
3	Maximum number of members in the JV shall be: 4		

Serial No.	B. Contents of Bidding Documents					
4	For Clarification of bid purposes only, the Purchaser's address is <b>The Director</b> , <b>IMS</b> , <b>BHU</b> , <b>Varanasi</b>					
	Attention	: Prof. Anand Kumar				
	Address	: The Officer on Special Duty, Trauma Centre, IMS,				
		BHU, Varanasi				
	Floor/ Room number: -					
	City	: Varanasi				
	ZIP Code	: 221005				
	Country	: India				
	Telephone	: 91-542-2366187 (Ext.)				
	Facsimile number	: 91-542-2366444				
	Electronic mail address	: osdtraumabhu@gmail.com				
5	Web page	: http://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app				
6	A site visit shall <b>not</b> be	organized by the purchaser.				
7	A Pre-Bid meeting	: NA				

Serial No.	C. Preparation of Bids				
8	The language of the bid is: English or Hindi.				
	All correspondence exchange shall be in English or Hindi language.				
	Language for translation of supporting documents and printed literature is <b>English</b> or <b>Hindi</b> .				
9	The Bidder shall submit the following additional documents in its bid: NA				
10	Alternative Bids <b>shall not</b> be considered.				
11	The prices quoted by the Bidder <b>shall not</b> be subject to adjustment during the performance of the Contract.				
12	Place of Destination: Office of OSD, Trauma Centre, IMS, BHU, Varanasi				
13	Final destination: Office of OSD, Trauma Centre, IMS, BHU, Varanasi				
14	The prices shall be quoted by the bidder in : Foreign Currency of Principal's				
	Country (Preferably in Indian Rupees)				
	The Bidder is required to quote in Indian Rupees (INR), the portion of the bid price that corresponds to expenditures incurred in Indian Rupees (INR).				
15	Manufacturer's authorization is Required				
16	After sales service is Required.				
17	The bid validity period shall be <b>120 days</b> .				
18	EMD/Bid security shall be paid @ <b>2.5%</b> of the estimated value(s) of quoted items or <b>Rs. 2,50,000/- whichever is higher</b> by the way of Bank Guarantee (BG)/F.D.R. in favor of the Registrar, Banaras Hindu University, Varanasi-221005 and should be valid for a period of <b>60 days</b> beyond the BID validity period. All tenders received without EMD/Bank Security shall be rejected.  TENDER FEE: NIL				
19					
19	Other types of acceptable securities: <b>NA</b>				

Serial No.	D. Submission and Opening of Bids						
20	For bid submission purposes only, the Purchaser's address is <b>The Officer on Duty, Trauma Centre, IMS, BHU, Varanasi – 221005.</b>						
	Attention : Prof. Anand Kumar						
	Street Address : Office of Director, IMS, BHU, Varanasi.						
	Floor/ Room number	: IMS Ground Floor					
	City	: Varanasi					
	ZIP/Postal Code	: <b>221005</b>					
	Country	: India					
	The deadline for bid s	ubmission is:					
	Date	: 31 <sup>st</sup> August, 2015					
	Time	: <b>4:00 PM</b>					
	The electronic bidding opening procedures shall be as given in Section I-Instruction for Online Bid Submission.						
21	The bid opening shall take place at : Committee Room, Office of Director, IM BHU, Varanasi						
	Street Address	: Banaras Hindu University, Varanasi					
	Floor/ Room number	:					
	City	: Varanasi					
	Country	: India					
	Date	: 04th September, 2015					
	Time	: 11:00 AM					
	The electronic bidding for Online Bid Submi	g opening procedures shall be as given in Section I-Instructions ssion.					

Serial No.	E. Evaluation and Comparison of Bids						
22	The currency that shall be used for bid evaluation and comparison purposes to convert all bid prices expressed in various currencies into a single currency is: <b>Indian Rupees</b>						
	The source of exchange rate shall be: Reserve Bank of India.						
	The date for the exchange rate shall be: Last day for submission of Bids.						
23	A margin of domestic preference shall apply.						
24	Evaluation will be done for concern equipment.						
	Note: Bids will be evaluated for each item and the Contract will comprise the item(s) awarded to the successful Bidder.						

Serial No.	F. Award of Contract				
25	The maximum percentage by which quantities may be increased is: 20%				
	The maximum percentage by which quantities may be decreased is: 30% may change subject to availability of Funds.				

#### **Section IV. Prequalification**

- 1. A notarized affidavit by the firm that it has never been black-listed must be attached along with the Bid, failing which the Bid shall be rejected.
- 2. Profile of each Bidder and past experience in supply of the material (certificates to be enclosed), proof of manufacturing Unit/Dealership letter and general order supplier. Manufacturer's authorization certificate as prescribed in Section IX in case bidder is not manufacturer.
- **3.** List of other Govt. Departments, Public Sector units and Central Autonomous Bodies for which the bidder is supplying material or having the similar type of contracts and a certificate regarding the satisfactory performance of the contract.
- **4.** Copy of the audited balance sheet of the bidder for the previous three financial years indicating the turnover in supply of the material.
- **5.** True copy of Permanent Account Number.
- **6.** Details of Sales Tax / VAT along with a copy of certificate to be attached.
- **7.** Service Tax No. along with copy of certificate.
- **8.** TIN along with copy of certificate.
- **9.** Submission of samples if required, for all items indicated in the schedule of requirements. The make of items proposed to be supplied should be indicated in the format of the schedule of requirements and submitted along with the techno commercial unpriced bid without indicating the pricing components.
- 10. Willingness to execute all orders which are placed to meet emergency requirement on priority basis. The Bidder shall note that standards for workmanship, material and equipment, and references to brand names designated by the Purchaser in the schedule of requirements are intended to be descriptive only and not restrictive. The Bidder may substitute alternative standards, brand names and/or catalogue numbers in his bid, provided that it demonstrates to the Purchaser's satisfaction that the substitutions ensure substantial equivalence to those designated in the Technical Specifications.

## Section V. Policy of University against the Corrupt and Fraudulent Practices

University strictly adheres to its policy against corruption and requires that bidders and their agents, subagents, sub-contractors, suppliers etc. shall not indulge in any kind of corrupt practices, fraudulent practices, collusive practices, coercive practices, obstructive practices or other kinds of corruption declared as crimes under Indian law.

a) If bidder or their agents, subagents, sub-contractors, suppliers etc. are found, directly or indirectly, involved in such practices, bid or agreement and execution thereof at any stage may be rejected or cancelled as the case may be by the University and besides it, University may initiate legal actions including civil and criminal proceeding.

For the purpose of this provision the terms are defined as follows:

- (i) "Corrupt practice" is the offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting, directly or indirectly, of anything of value to influence improperly the actions of another party;<sup>1</sup>
- (ii) "Fraudulent Practices" is any act or omission including a misrepresentation which knowingly or recklessly made to mislead another party to obtain financial or other benefit or to avoid an obligation;<sup>2</sup>
- (iii) "Collusive Practice" is an arrangement between two or more parties designed to achieve an improper purpose, including to influence improperly the actions of another party;<sup>3</sup>
- (iv) "Coercive Practice" is impairing or harming, or threatening to impair or harm, directly or indirectly, any party or the property of the party to influence improperly the actions of a party;<sup>4</sup>
- (v) "Obstructive Practice" is deliberately destroying, falsifying, altering, or concealing of evidence material to the investigation or making false statements to investigators in order to materially impede an investigation into allegations of a corrupt, fraudulent, coercive or collusive practice; and/or threatening, harassing or

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> For the purpose of this sub-paragraph, "another party" refers to a public official acting in relation to the procurement process or contract execution. In this context, "public official" includes university staff and employees of other organizations taking or reviewing procurement decisions.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup> For the purpose of this sub-paragraph, "party" refers to a public official; the terms "benefit" and "obligation" relate to the procurement process or contract execution; and the "act or omission" is intended to influence the procurement process or contract execution.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>3</sup> For the purpose of this sub-paragraph, "party" refers to participants in the procurement process (including public officials) attempting either themselves, or through another person or entity not participating in the procurement or selection process, to simulate competition or to establish bid prices at artificial, non-competitive levels, or are privy to each other's bid prices or other conditions.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>4</sup> For the purpose of this sub-paragraph, "party" refers to a participant in the procurement process or contract execution.

- intimidating any party to prevent it from disclosing its knowledge of matters relevant to the investigation or from pursuing the investigation.
- b) Besides actions under clause (a) University may also take action to blacklist such bidder either indefinitely or for a specified period.

# Part-2 Supply Requirements

## Section VI. Schedule of Requirements

#### **Contents**

1.	List of Goods and Delivery Schedule	36
2.	List of Related Services and Completion Schedule	38
3.	Technical Specifications	39

## 1. List of Goods and Delivery Schedule

Line	Description of Goods	Quantity	Physical	Final	Delivery (as per Incoterms) Date		
Item N°			unit	(Project Site) Destination as specified in BDS	Earliest Delivery Date	Latest Delivery Date	Bidder's offered Delivery date [to be provided by the bidder]
[insert item No]	[insert description of Goods]	[insert quantity of item to be supplied]	[insert physical unit for the quantity]	[insert place of Delivery]	[insert the number of days following the date of effectiveness the Contract]	[insert the number of days following the date of effectiveness the Contract]	[insert the number of days following the date of effectiveness the Contract]
1.	Plasma Sterilizer	1	Nos	As per tender documents	30 Days	45 Days	
2.	Blood Warmer	10	Nos	As per tender documents	30 Days	45 Days	
3.	Transport Ventilator	2	Nos	As per tender documents	30 Days	45 Days	
4.	Transport Monitor	20	Nos	As per tender documents	30 Days	45 Days	
5.	Color Doppler Ultrasound System	2	Nos	As per tender documents	30 Days	45 Days	
6.	Craniotomy Set	2	Nos	As per tender documents	30 Days	45 Days	
7.	Crockard Transoral Set	1	Nos	As per tender documents	30 Days	45 Days	
8.	Microneurosurgery Set	1	Nos	As per tender documents	30 Days	45 Days	
9.	Intervertebral Disc Forcep Set	1	Nos	As per tender documents	30 Days	45 Days	
10.	Intracranial Pressure Monitor	2	Nos	As per tender documents	30 Days	45 Days	

11.	High End Kerission	2		As	per	30 Days	45 Days	
	Punch/Rongeur Set		Nos	tender				
				docume	ents			
12.	Laparoscopic Equipment	1		As	per	30 Days	45 Days	
			Nos	tender				
				docume	ents			
13.		3		As	per	30 Days	45 Days	
	Bi Level Noninvasive		Nos	tender				
	Ventilating Machine			docume	ents			
14.	Pulsed dye Laser	1		As	per	30 Days	45 Days	
			Nos	tender				
				docume	ents			
15.	Q switched Nd:YAG	1		As	per	30 Days	45 Days	
	Laser		Nos	tender				
				docume	ents			
16.	Diode Laser	1		As	per	30 Days	45 Days	
			Nos	tender				
				docume	ents			

## 2. List of Related Services and Completion Schedule

Service	Description of Service	Quantity <sup>1</sup>	Physical Unit	Place where Services shall be performed	Final Completion Date(s) of Services
[insert Service No]	[insert description of Related Services]	[insert quantity of items to be supplied]	[insert physical unit for the items]	[insert name of the Place]	[insert required Completion Date(s)]

<sup>1.</sup> If applicable

## 3. Technical Specifications

"Summary of Technical Specifications"

# List of Instruments/Equipments

Item	Name of Items	Quantity
No.		
1	Plasma Sterilizer	01
2	Blood Warmer	10
3	Transport Ventilator	02
4	Transport Monitor	20
5	Color Doppler Ultrasound System	02
6	Craniotomy Set	02
7	Crockard Transoral Set	01
8	Microneurosurgery Set	01
9	Intervertebral Disc Forcep Set	01
10	Intracranial Pressure Monitor	02
11	High End Kerission Punch/Rongeur Set	02
12	Laparoscopic Equipment	01
13	Bi Level Noninvasive Ventilating Machine	03
14	Lasers	01

## Item 1. Technical Specification of Plasma Sterilizer

- Should provide simple and fast sterilization of medical devices at low temperature using Hydrogen Peroxide Plasma sterilization technology
- Should be suitable for sterilization of metal & non metal medical devices like flexible endoscopes, rigid endoscopes, metal & plastic lumen items heat & moisture sensitive instruments etc.
- Should be able to sterilize lumens of internal diameter 1mm or above steel lumens up to 50 cm length and plastic lumens up to 200cm length without use of any additional accessory/consumable like boosters/adapters
- Usable volume of chamber should be at least 125 liters.
- The chamber should be rectangular shaped enabling max. usage of chamber volume.
- Sterilization temperature should not be more than 50 deg C.
- Should have selectable pre programmed sterilization cycles for different types/ quantity of load with max. sterilization time not more than 50 min.
- Should use minimum quantity of sterilant to ensure safety of instruments
- Should detect excess moisture thus eliminating chances of contamination due to residual bio burden
- Should have touch screen LCD display for controlling & monitoring the sterilization process.
- Should have storage facility for at least 4000 sterilization cycle for recall & printing.
- Should have foot switch for convenient door operation
- Should have inbuilt thermal printer for printing cycle details.
- Should be easy to install without any civil / plumbing work and should be mobile on wheels for easy movements.
- Should conform to international safety & quality standards ISO, FDA/CE
- Should be supplied with following
  - \* Instrument Tray / appliance box 04 Nos
     \* Sealing Machine 02 Nos.
     \* Biological Indicator Incubator- 02 Nos.
- Should be supplied with following consumables sufficient for at least 100 sterilization cycles as follows
  - Sterilant bottle / Cassette for
     Chemical Indicator Strips Chemical Indicator Tape (40m) O5 Rolls
  - \* Packing Paper for wrapping instruments (with chemical indicator) different sizes.

```
75mm x 80m
                            1 roll
       100mm x 80m
                            1 roll
       150mm x 80m
                                           5 rolls each
                            1 roll
       200mm x 80m
                            1 roll
       300mm x 80m
                            1 roll _
Biological Indicator-
                            50 Pcs.
Wrap Cloth (1.2m x 1.2m)
                            300 Pcs
Printer paper
                            50 rolls
```

## **Item 2.** Technical Specification of Blood Warmer

## **Features:**

- Should be portable and easy to use.
- Should not require special training.
- Set up time 1 minute at most.
- Should have accurate digital control for temperature.
- Infusion fluid should be regulated automatically to the set temperature in short time.
- Acoustic and visible alarming mechanism for over temperature automatic power cut off.
- Should not require special disposables.
- Should have 5 years comprehensive warrantee with atleast 2 maintenance service per year and CMC for next 5 year for which the price be quoted on yearly basis.
- Should have US FDA/CE approved.

## **Specifications:**

- Tube size: 3.0-4.0mm
- Flow Rate: 2~12ml/min
- Power: 110VjA11v(AC) or 220VjA23 (AC) Max
- Classification: Class I / Type B
- Operation Conditions: 5j<<40jae; Relative humidity: jU80%
- Should have compact design and light weight.

## Item 3. Specification for Transport Ventilator

- 1. Should have compact design and light weight for use inside and outside hospital on land or air by paramedical and other qualified personnel.
- 2. Can be used for small children and adults.
- 3. Should be able to function without compressed gas supply.
- 4. Air-Oxygen mixing facility should be available.
- 5. Principle of operation flow generator, time cycled, volume preset and pressure limited.
- 6. Tidal volume 50-1500 m; Maximum flow 220 L/min.
- 7. Frequency 8-40 breaths/min.
- 8. Apnoea interval Ault: 15 to 120 sec. Paed.: 5 to 30 sec.
- 9. Adjustable I:E ratio, PEEP, CPAP, Inspiratory flow, Sensitivity pressure.
- 10. Should have audio-visual alarm.
- 11. Internal battery back-up of minimum 5 hours.
- 12. Should have CMV/ACV, Synchronized Minimum Mandatory Ventilation and ability to allow spontaneous breathing.
- 13. Atleast one MRI compatible Ventilator is required. We may also like to purchase MRI non-compatible Ventilator (s).
- 14. Should have **five years Comprehensive Warranty** with atleast 2 maintenance services per year and fault correction within 07 days of receiving the information.
- 15. Should be able to accept the **Comprehensive Maintenance** Contract of the ventilator for next 5 years after the expiry of the warranty period. The price to be quoted separately on yearly basis for next 5 years i.e. 6<sup>th</sup>, 7<sup>th</sup>, 8<sup>th</sup>, 9<sup>th</sup> & 10<sup>th</sup> years.
- 16. System should be **US FDA and / or European CE** approved.
- 17. Scope of supply must included: Breathing systems 5 in number Carry Bag 1 in number.

## **Item 4. Specification for Transport Monitor**

- 1. Should be suitable for adult, pediatric and neonatal patient monitoring.
- 2. Should have minimum 4 channels of waveforms with minimum 8" display.
- 3. Battery backup for minimum two hours should be provided as standard.
- 4. Should have automatic graphic and tabular trending of all monitored parameters as standard.
- 5. Should have event recall with waveforms, graphical and tabular trends, alarm logs.
- 6. Should have minimum support of ECG, NIBP, SpO2, Respiration & Temperature.
- 7. Masimo SpO2 sensor: Should display digital value and Plethysmograph.
- 8. NIBP: Should display Systolic, diastolic, mean pressure in large, easy to read display.
- 9. NIBP should have manual/stat mode or automatic mode with adjustable time intervals from 2-240 minutes and adjustable alarm limits.
- 10. Should have Arrhythmia detection.
- 11. Should have excellent cable management with as minimum as possible cables at monitor & patient end for maximum comfort to patient as well as user.
- 12. System should be US FDA and / or European CE approved.
- 13. Scope of supply must included:
  - a. ECG Cable 02 No.
  - b. SpO2 sensor for Adult and Pediatric 02 No. Each.
  - c. Rectal/Esophegal temperature probe 01 No.
  - d. NIBP Hose 02 No.
  - e. NIBP cuff-Adult- 2 No, Pediatric 01 No. & Neonatal 01 No.
- 14. Should be upgradable to ETCO2 and IBP, Price to be quoted as option.
- 15. Should have **five years Comprehensive Warranty** with atleast 2 maintenance services per year and fault correction within 07 days of receiving the information.
- 16. Should be able to accept the **Comprehensive Maintenance** Contract of the ventilator for next 5 years after the expiry of the warranty period. The price to be quoted separately on yearly basis for next 5 years i.e. 6<sup>th</sup>, 7<sup>th</sup>, 8<sup>th</sup>, 9<sup>th</sup> & 10<sup>th</sup> years.

**Item 5.** Specification of Cart-based Color Doppler Ultrasound Systems

No.	Item	Specified	
1	General Requirement		
<b>*</b>	Operation System	Linux Platform	
<b>♦</b>	Multiple Beam Processing	required	
<b>*</b>	Operation Panel	Can move up and down	
	Applications	have a wide range of applications includes; abdominal, OB/Gyn, cardiology, urology, small parts, vascular, orthopedic, anesthesia and	
		MSK.	
*	Monitor	no less than 19 inch	
*	control panel	adjustable	
*	Touch screen	required, no less than 8 inch	
	Operation Mode	B, Dual B, Quad B, THI, Trapezoid Imaging. Real-time Panoramic Imaging(B	
		mode and Color mode)	
		M, Color M. Anatomic M	
		Stress Echo	
		Color Doppler, Power Doppler Imaging, Directional PDI, TDI	
		PW with HPRF, CW	
		Dual-Live	
		Duplex: B and Doppler/M, can be defined in new preset	
		Triplex; B. Color Flow, and PW/CW Doppler,can defined in new preset	
		3D Imaging	
		4D Imaging	
		Contrast Imaging	
		elastography imaging	
*	Transducer Sockets	at least 4 active transdcuer connectors, which can support all transducers.	
<b>*</b>	Transducers	mention all available transducers for selection (if required)	
		Elecfronic Convex Secter	
	Scanning Methods	Electronic Linear Secter	
		Electronic Phased Array Sector	
	ECG	support ECG function	
	Keyboard	Extended PC Keyboard	
	Clipboard Function	Capture and revievi/ the archived images	
	Image Optimization	Images can be optimized by one button	
	Screen Saver	required,0-99mlnutes adjustable	
*	Warranty	spare parts should be provided with system for 18	

No.	Item	Specified
		months
2	Scanning Parameters	
	B Mode	
•	Focus	focus number can up to 12 points, and the intra-focus distance can be adjustable
	Zoom	Maximum 10 times, and the zoom value can be shown.The minimum zoom ratio
		can up to 0.8.
	TGC	8 levels
	Dynamic Range	at least 20-280dB(of course probe dependent) can be adjusted by 20dB/step.
	Gain	1-255, adjustable
•	Depth	32,9cm Maximum
	Chroma	Maximum 13 selectable
		can choose the lower line density for higher frame rate, and the maximum frame
	Line Density	rate can up to 1400 f/s, and line density can be adjusted by 3 levels;
		low/med/high
<b>♦</b>	Micro-scan	Speckle Reduction Imaging
	Compound Imaging	required
	Live Panoramic imaging	required
	Biopsy guide function	required, and the biopsy line adjustable.
	Imaging width and position	adjustable
	Tissue acoustic	at least 1400-1700m/s selectable
	B-steer	required.at least the Lineaar probe
	Color Flow Mode/TDI	
<b>♦</b>	Live Panoramic imaging	Required
•	Frame Rate	Minimum 50f/s
	Pulse Repetition Frequency	0.5~12KHz
	Auto focus	Required
	Steer Angle	up to 20 degrees
	Baseline	±15 steps, adjustable
	Persistence:	at least 0-80
	Color /Direction energy	at least 11kinds,selectable
	B and Color Flow Simultaneous Realtime	required
	Display	
<b>♦</b>	Real Time Flow Volume Analysis	required
	M Mode	
	Sweep Speed	adjustable, at least 6 levels
	Video Inversion Function	required
	Chroma	at least 5 types
<b>♦</b>	Steer M	3 lines and Frame rate can be displayed
	Spectral Doppler	

No.	Item	Specified	
	PRF	PW; 1-16KHZ	
		CW: 1-48KHZ	
	Maximum Velocity Range	PW; 0.0004-16 m/s	
		CW: 0.0013-52 m/s	
	Baseline	17 steps	
	Angle Correction	0-72 degree, 2 degree per step or less	
	Sample Volume in PW Doppler	1~20 mm, adjustable	
	Sweep Speed	adjustable, at least 4 levels	
	Chroma	5 types	
	Triplex	required	
	Video Inversion Function	required	
	Spectrum Inversion	required	
	Sample Volume and Position for PW Doppler	1-20mm, adjustable	
*	Real Time Auto-Trace	required	
	Wall Filter	25-750, adjustable	
<b>*</b>	One-key Auto Optimization	At least can adjust the baseline, PRF, and correct angle	
	Display Format	6	
	Deflection Angle	5 levels, adjustable	
	3D/4D Mode		
	Functions	include Trace Cut. Clip Plane, Multi-slice, Cine Review	
	Display Mode	Dual, Quad. FulMD, 3D	
	Adjust Slice	X Rotation. Y Rotation, Z Rotation	
	Opacity Threshold	0-255	
	Auto Rotate	45", 90°, 180°, 270"and 360®, selectable	
	Zoom In/Ou	adjustable	
	Color Map	0-6 selectable	
	Multi-Slice	required	
	Slice Spacing	0.5-2.0. adjustable	
	Measurement	Distance, Area, Volume	
	Cutting Line Cun/ature and position	adjustable	
	Image Quality of 4D	Low/Medium/High, selectable	
	Volume playback	0-5	
	4D Gain	adjustable	
	Frame Rate	28.8 f/s	
3	Transducer		
*	Transducer Warranty	transducers are manufactured by supplier, and the warranty should last 18	
		months	
*	Transducer Frequency	broadband (1.0~16MH2) with multiple 5 frequencies	
<b>♦</b>	Transducer Elements	at least 192, and can optional 256	
	Linear Transducer	frequency range: 4~16MH2	
•	Endocavity transducer	frequency range: 3~15MHz	
		scanning angle: 193°	

displayed  Biplane(Linear+Convex)  Biplane(Convex+Convex)  TEE  Support Tables  Clip Format  Report Tables  Report Tables  Report Tormat  Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular.IMT  Report Tormat  Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology. Urology, Small Parts Vascular.Int  Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology. Urology, Small Parts Vascular.Int  Measurement Packages  Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology. Urology, Small Parts Vascular. Orthopedic, and measurement packages can be chosen for Icon Driven o All Packages  Measurement in M Mode  Distance, Angle, Ratio(Distance, Area).  Area/Circumference(Ellfpse.Trace).Volume(3 axis/Axis)  Measurement in PW Mode  Flow Velocity. Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and ha: automatic measurement functions  Measurement in Measurement  Support IMT measurement, and the result can be displayed in report  Obstetrics Packages  Measurement items  NA.  Estrement by themselves	No.	Item	Specified	
tan be used to fix the position of tumour, dual-live function is requried  TEE  Support TEE transducer both for adult and pediatrics  Biopsy Guide  Required  Required  Cine Loop  Cine Loop  Cine Loop  Mayare Format  Clipboard function  Clip Fonnat  Clip Fonnat  Clip Fonnat  Clip Fonnat  AVI. MP4  Doppler cine playback  Storage Capability  Hard Disk can up to 500G/1T  Report Tables  Required  Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular, IMT  Report Templet  Measurement Packages  Measurement in B Mode  Measurement in B Mode  Distance, Angle, Ratio(Distance, Area),  Area/Circumference(Ellfpse, Trace), Volume(3 axis/Axis)  Measurement  Measurement in Whode  Measurement in PW Mode  Measurement  Measurement in PW Mode  Measurement ment  Measurement	•	Temperature-detection Technology		
function is requried support TEE support TEE transducer both for adult and pediatrics support Doth high and low frequency phased array transducers Biopsy Guide Required  Image Storage Cine Loop Available for all mode Cine Loop available for all mode Doppler cine playback Storage Capability Report Tables AvI. MP4 Doppler cine playback Storage Capability Report Tables Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular, IMT TXT, PDF Report Templet Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular, Orthopedic, and measurement packages Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular, Orthopedic, and measurement in B Mode Distance, Angle, Ratio(Distance, Area), Area/Circumference(Ellfpse, Trace). Volume(3 axis/Axis) Measurement in PW Mode Measurement in PW Mode Plow Velocity, Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and have automatic measurement, and the result can be displayed in report  Measurement in PW Mode Plow Velocity, Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and have automatic measurement, and the result can be displayed in report  Measurement in PW Mode Plow Velocity, Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and have automatic measurement, and the result can be displayed in report  Massurement and the result can be displayed in report  Measurement and the result can be displayed in report  Measurement in PW Mode Plow Velocity, Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and have automatic measurement and the result can be displayed in report  Measurement items 28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA. Formula users can define the formula by themselves Systems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts  Cardiac Packages B Mode Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson	*	Biplane(Linear+Convex)	can be used for seeds implentation	
◆ Phased Array         support both high and low frequency phased array transducers           Biopsy Guide         Required           4 image Storage         Cine Loop         available for all mode           Cine Loop Memory         1000 frames in B mode           Image Format         BMP, JPG           Clipboard function         is avilibale in frozen B mode           Clip Fonnat         AVI. MP4           Doppler cine playback         speed is adjustable, sound can be played back           Storage Capability         Hard Disk can up to 500G/1T           Report Tables         Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular.IMT           Report Format         TXT, PDF           Report Templet         at least 6 images can be displayed in report           Measurement Packages         Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology. Urology, Small Parts Vascular, Orthopedic, and measurement packages can be chosen for Icon Driven of All Packages           Measurement in B Mode         Distance, Angle, Ratio(Distance, Area), Area/Circumference(Ellfpse, Trace). Volume(3 axis/Axis)           Measurement in M Mode         Distance, Time, Slope, HR           Flow Velocity, Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and haautomatic measurement           Measurement in PW Mode         Flow Velocity, Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and haautomatic measurement           Measurement items         Measurement in measurement	*	Biplane(Convex+Convex)	can be used to fix the position of tumour, dual-live function is required	
Biopsy Guide Required  4 image Storage Cine Loop available for all mode Cine Loop Memory 1000 frames in B mode Image Format BMP, JPG Clipboard function is avilibale in frozen B mode Clip Fonnat AVI. MP4 Doppler cine playback speed is adjustable, sound can be played back Storage Capability Hard Disk can up to 500G/JT Report Tables Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular.IMT Report Format TXT, PDF Report Templet at least 6 images can be displayed in report Measurement Packages Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology. Urology, Small Parts Vascular, Orthopedic, and measurement packages can be chosen for Icon Driven o All Packages Measurement in B Mode Distance, Angle, Ratio(Distance, Area), Area/Circumference(Ellfpse, Trace). Volume(3 axis/Axis) Measurement in PW Mode Flow Velocity. Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and has automatic measurement functions Measurement in Measurement support IMT measurement, and the result can be displayed in report  Obstetrics Packages Measurement items 28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA. Formula users can define the formula by themselves systems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts  Cardiac Packages B Mode Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson	<b>♦</b>	TEE	support TEE transducer both for adult and pediatrics	
Cine Loop Cine Loop Memory Cine Loop Memory Cine Loop Memory Image Format BMP, JPG Clipboard function Clip Fonnat Doppler cine playback Storage Capability Report Tables Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular, JMT TXT, PDF at least 6 images can be displayed in report  Measurement Packages Measurement in B Mode Measurement in B Mode Measurement in PW Mode Measurement Measurement Measurement Measurement Measurement Measurement Measurement Measurement in PW Mode Measurement M	•	Phased Array	support both high and low frequency phased array transducers	
Cine Loop Memory 1000 frames in B mode Image Format BMP, JPG Clipboard function is avilibale in frozen B mode Clip Fonnat AVI. MP4 Doppler cine playback speed is adjustable, sound can be played back Storage Capability Hard Disk can up to 500G/1T Report Tables Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular.IMT Report Format TXT, PDF Report Templet at least 6 images can be displayed in report Measurement Packages Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology. Urology, Small Parts Vascular, Orthopedic, and measurement packages can be chosen for Icon Driven o All Packages Measurement in B Mode Distance, Angle, Ratio(Distance, Area), Area/Circumference(Ellfpse, Trace). Volume(3 axis/Axis) Measurement in M Mode Distance. Time. Slope, HR Measurement in PW Mode Flow Velocity. Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and has automatic measurement functions Quick Measurement Measurement and the result can be displayed in report  Obstetrics Packages Measurement items 28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA. Formula users can define the formula by themselves Petal Growth Chart systems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts  Cardiac Packages  B Mode Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson		Biopsy Guide	Required	
Cine Loop Memory   1000 frames in B mode   Image Format   BMP, JPG   Clipboard function   is avilibale in frozen B mode   Clip Fonnat   AVI. MP4	4	image Storage		
Image Format Clipboard function Clip Fonnat AVI. MP4 Doppler cine playback Storage Capability Report Tables Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular.IMT Report Templet Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular.IMT Report Templet At least 6 images can be displayed in report  Measurements Measurement Packages Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular.Orthopedic, and measurement packages can be chosen for Icon Driven o All Packages Measurement in B Mode Distance, Angle, Ratio(Distance, Area), Area/Circumference(Ellfpse.Trace).Volume(3 axis/Axis) Measurement in PW Mode Flow Velocity. Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and harautomatic measurement functions Measurement IMT Measurement Support IMT measurement, and the result can be displayed in report  Obstetrics Packages Measurement items 28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA. Formula Users can define the formula by themselves systems can display fetal growth in a graph characcording to some measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts  Cardiac Packages  B Mode Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson		Cine Loop	available for all mode	
Clipboard function Clip Fonnat AVI. MP4 Doppler cine playback Storage Capability Report Tables Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular.IMT Report Format TXT, PDF Report Templet Report Templet Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular.IMT Report Format TXT, PDF Report Templet Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology. Urology, Small Parts Vascular. Orthopedic, and measurement Packages Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology. Urology, Small Parts Vascular, Orthopedic, and measurement packages can be chosen for Icon Driven of All Packages Measurement in B Mode Distance, Angle, Ratio(Distance, Area), Area/Circumference(Ellfpse. Trace). Volume(3 axis/Axis) Measurement in M Mode Distance. Time. Slope, HR Measurement in PW Mode Flow Velocity. Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and has automatic measurement functions Quick Measurement Measurement can be select by one button Support IMT measurement, and the result can be displayed in report  Obstetrics Packages Measurement items 28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA. Formula users can define the formula by themselves systems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts  Cardiac Packages  B Mode Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson	<b>&gt;&gt;</b>	Cine Loop Memory	1000 frames in B mode	
Clip Fonnat Doppler cine playback Storage Capability Hard Disk can up to 500G/1T Report Tables Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular.IMT TXT, PDF Report Templet TXT, PDF Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular.IMT Report Templet TXT, PDF Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular.IMT  Report Templet Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular, Orthopedic, and measurement Packages Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular, Orthopedic, and measurement packages can be chosen for Icon Driven of All Packages  Measurement in B Mode Distance, Angle, Ratio(Distance, Area), Area/Circumference(Ellfpse, Trace). Volume(3 axis/Axis)  Measurement in PW Mode Flow Velocity. Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and has automatic measurement functions  Quick Measurements Measurement can be select by one button support IMT measurement, and the result can be displayed in report  Obstetrics Packages Measurement items 28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA. Formula users can define the formula by themselves systems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts  Cardiac Packages  B Mode Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson		Image Format	BMP, JPG	
Doppler cine playback Storage Capability Report Tables Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular.IMT Report Format TXT, PDF Report Templet at least 6 images can be displayed in report  Measurement Packages Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology. Urology, Small Parts Vascular, Orthopedic, and measurement packages can be chosen for Icon Driven o All Packages Measurement in B Mode Distance, Angle, Ratio(Distance, Area), Area/Circumference(Ellfpse.Trace).Volume(3 axis//Axis) Measurement in PW Mode Flow Velocity. Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and har automatic measurement functions  Measurement Measurement Measurement Support IMT measurement, and the result can be displayed in report  Obstetrics Packages Measurement items 28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA. Formula Users can define the formula by themselves systems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts  Cardiac Packages  B Mode Single-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson		Clipboard function	is avilibale in frozen B mode	
Storage Capability Report Tables Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular.IMT TXT, PDF  Report Templet at least 6 images can be displayed in report  Measurement Packages Measurement Packages Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology. Urology, Small Parts Vascular, Orthopedic, and measurement packages can be chosen for Icon Driven o All Packages Measurement in B Mode Distance, Angle, Ratio(Distance, Area), Area/Circumference(Ellfpse.Trace).Volume(3 axis/Axis) Measurement in PW Mode Flow Velocity. Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and har automatic measurement functions  Measurement Measurement Measurement  Measurement  Measurement  Support IMT measurement, and the result can be displayed in report  Obstetrics Packages Measurement items 28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA. Formula Users can define the formula by themselves systems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts  Cardiac Packages  B Mode Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson		Clip Fonnat	AVI. MP4	
Storage Capability Report Tables Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts Vascular.IMT TXT, PDF  Report Templet at least 6 images can be displayed in report  Measurement Packages Measurement Packages Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology. Urology, Small Parts Vascular, Orthopedic, and measurement packages can be chosen for Icon Driven o All Packages Measurement in B Mode Distance, Angle, Ratio(Distance, Area), Area/Circumference(Ellfpse.Trace).Volume(3 axis/Axis) Measurement in PW Mode Flow Velocity. Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and har automatic measurement functions  Measurement Measurement Measurement  Measurement  Measurement  Support IMT measurement, and the result can be displayed in report  Obstetrics Packages Measurement items 28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA. Formula Users can define the formula by themselves systems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts  Cardiac Packages  B Mode Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson		Doppler cine playback	speed is adjustable, sound can be played back	
Report Tables  Report Format  Report Format  Report Templet  Report Templet  Measurements  Measurement Packages  Measurement Packages  Measurement in B Mode  Measurement in B Mode  Measurement in PW Mode  Measurement in PW Mode  Plow Velocity. Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and har automatic measurement can be select by one button  Measurement in M Measurement in M Measurement in Measurement				
♦ Report Templet       at least 6 images can be displayed in report         5 Measurements       Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology. Urology, Small Parts Vascular, Orthopedic, and measurement packages can be chosen for Icon Driven of All Packages         Measurement in B Mode       Distance, Angle, Ratio(Distance, Area), Area/Circumference(Ellfpse.Trace). Volume(3 axis/Axis)         Measurement in M Mode       Distance. Time. Slope, HR         Measurement in PW Mode       Flow Velocity. Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and has automatic measurement functions         ♦ Quick Measurements       Measurement can be select by one button         * IMT Measurement       support IMT measurement, and the result can be displayed in report         Obstetrics Packages       28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA.         Formula       users can define the formula by themselves         ♦ Fetal Growth Chart       systems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts         Cardiac Packages       B Mode         B Mode       Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson			Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology, Urology, Small Parts, Vascular.lMT	
5       Measurements         Measurement Packages       Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology. Urology, Small Parts Vascular, Orthopedic, and measurement packages can be chosen for Icon Driven of All Packages         Measurement in B Mode       Distance, Angle, Ratio(Distance, Area), Area/Circumference(Ellfpse.Trace). Volume(3 axis/Axis)         Measurement in M Mode       Distance. Time. Slope, HR         Measurement in PW Mode       Flow Velocity. Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and have automatic measurement functions         ◆ Quick Measurements       Measurement can be select by one button         ** IMT Measurement       support IMT measurement, and the result can be displayed in report         Obstetrics Packages       28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA.         Formula       users can define the formula by themselves         ◆ Fetal Growth Chart       systems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts         Cardiac Packages       B Mode         Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson		Report Format	TXT, PDF	
5       Measurements         Measurement Packages       Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology. Urology, Small Parts Vascular, Orthopedic, and measurement packages can be chosen for Icon Driven of All Packages         Measurement in B Mode       Distance, Angle, Ratio(Distance, Area), Area/Circumference(Ellfpse.Trace). Volume(3 axis/Axis)         Measurement in M Mode       Distance. Time. Slope, HR         Measurement in PW Mode       Flow Velocity. Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and have automatic measurement functions         ◆ Quick Measurements       Measurement can be select by one button         ** IMT Measurement       support IMT measurement, and the result can be displayed in report         Obstetrics Packages       28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA.         Formula       users can define the formula by themselves         ◆ Fetal Growth Chart       systems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts         Cardiac Packages       B Mode         Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson	<b>♦</b>	Report Templet	at least 6 images can be displayed in report	
Vascular, Orthopedic, and measurement packages can be chosen for Icon Driven of All Packages  Measurement in B Mode Distance, Angle, Ratio(Distance, Area), Area/Circumference(Ellfpse.Trace).Volume(3 axis/2 Axis)  Measurement in M Mode Distance. Time. Slope, HR Measurement in PW Mode Flow Velocity. Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and has automatic measurement functions  Quick Measurements Measurement can be select by one button support IMT measurement, and the result can be displayed in report  Obstetrics Packages Measurement items 28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA.  Formula users can define the formula by themselves Fetal Growth Chart systems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts  Cardiac Packages  B Mode Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson	5			
Measurement in B Mode  Distance, Angle, Ratio(Distance, Area),  Area/Circumference(Ellfpse.Trace). Volume(3 axis/2 Axis)  Measurement in M Mode  Distance. Time. Slope, HR  Measurement in PW Mode  Flow Velocity. Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and has automatic measurement  functions  Quick Measurements  Measurement can be select by one button  Measurement support IMT measurement, and the result can be displayed in report  Obstetrics Packages  Measurement items  28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA.  Formula  users can define the formula by themselves  Fetal Growth Chart  systems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some  measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts  Cardiac Packages  B Mode  Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson		Measurement Packages	Abdominal, OB/Gyn, Cardiology. Urology, Small Parts, Vascular, Orthopedic, and	
Area/Circumference(Ellfpse.Trace).Volume(3 axis/Axis)  Measurement in M Mode  Distance. Time. Slope, HR  Flow Velocity. Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and has automatic measurement functions  Quick Measurements  Measurement can be select by one button  IMT Measurement  Support IMT measurement, and the result can be displayed in report  Obstetrics Packages  Measurement items  28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA.  Formula  users can define the formula by themselves  Fetal Growth Chart  systems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some  measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts  Cardiac Packages  B Mode  Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson			measurement packages can be chosen for Icon Driven or All Packages	
Axis)         Measurement in M Mode       Distance. Time. Slope, HR         Measurement in PW Mode       Flow Velocity. Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and has automatic measurement         functions       Measurement         Usick Measurements       Measurement can be select by one button         IMT Measurement       support IMT measurement, and the result can be displayed in report         Obstetrics Packages       28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA.         Formula       users can define the formula by themselves         Fetal Growth Chart       systems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some         measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts         Cardiac Packages         B Mode       Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson		Measurement in B Mode	Distance, Angle, Ratio(Distance, Area),	
Measurement in PW Mode  Flow Velocity. Acceleration, Time, Heart Rate, and has automatic measurement  functions  ✓ Quick Measurements  Measurement can be select by one button  support IMT measurement, and the result can be displayed in report  Obstetrics Packages  Measurement items  28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA.  Formula  users can define the formula by themselves  Fetal Growth Chart  systems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some  measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts  Cardiac Packages  B Mode  Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson				
automatic measurement  functions  ✓ Quick Measurements  Measurement can be select by one button  ** IMT Measurement  Support IMT measurement, and the result can be displayed in report  Obstetrics Packages  Measurement items  28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA.  Formula  users can define the formula by themselves  Fetal Growth Chart  systems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some  measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts  Cardiac Packages  B Mode  Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson		Measurement in M Mode	Distance. Time. Slope, HR	
◆ Quick Measurements       Measurement can be select by one button         ** IMT Measurement       support IMT measurement, and the result can be displayed in report         Obstetrics Packages       28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA.         Formula       users can define the formula by themselves         • Fetal Growth Chart       systems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some         measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts         Cardiac Packages         B Mode       Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson		Measurement in PW Mode		
* IMT Measurement support IMT measurement, and the result can be displayed in report  Obstetrics Packages  Measurement items 28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA.  Formula users can define the formula by themselves  • Fetal Growth Chart systems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some  measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts  Cardiac Packages  B Mode Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson				
displayed in report  Obstetrics Packages  Measurement items  28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA.  Formula  users can define the formula by themselves  yetems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some  measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts  Cardiac Packages  B Mode  Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson	<b>♦</b>			
Measurement items  28 types, including GS, CRL, BPM, HC, AC, AFI and NA.  Formula  users can define the formula by themselves  ystems can display fetal growth in a graph char according to some  measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts  Cardiac Packages  B Mode  Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson	*			
NA.  Formula  users can define the formula by themselves  Fetal Growth Chart  systems can display fetal growth in a graph characcording to some  measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts  Cardiac Packages  B Mode  Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson		C		
Fetal Growth Chart  systems can display fetal growth in a graph characcording to some  measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts  Cardiac Packages  B Mode  Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson			NA.	
according to some measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts  Cardiac Packages  B Mode Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson			·	
Cardiac Packages  B Mode Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson	•	Fetal Growth Chart		
B Mode Single-plane Ellipse, Bi-plane Ellipse, Bullit, Simpson			measurement items and their OB tables. Up to 4 charts	
		Cardiac Packages		
M Mode Cube, Teichholz, Gibson		B Mode		
		M Mode	Cube, Teichholz, Gibson	

No.	Item	Specified	
*	PW Mode	Real Time Automatic Measurement	
6	Annotations		
	Comments	no less than 130 comments in dictionary, and users also	
		can define it by	
		themselves	
	Arrow	Orientation adjustable	
t	Body Mark	more than 52 types, can be classified by specific exams	
	Annotation Number	Up to 20	
7	Input and Output		
<b>•</b>	DVD-R/W	Required	
	Footswitch	Required	
	S-vldeo output	Required	
*	USB Port	4 ports	
	VGA output	Required	
	Printer interface	Video printer	
	Ethernet port for DICOM	Required	
8	Preset Function		
	Preset Function	Required, can be customized,	
	The sequency of presets	Users can arrange the presets	
	import or export presets	Required	
9	Environmental Requirements		
		Temperature:	
	Operating Condition	Relative Humidity; 30%~85%	
		Atmospheric Pressue; 700hPa~1060hPa	
		Temperature: -20°C~55°C	
	Transportation Condition	Relative Humidity: 20%~90%	
		Atmospheric Pressue: 700hPa~1060hPa	
	Power in	100~220VAC, 50/60HZ,	
10	Qualification documents		
	CE certification	Required	
	FDA clearance letter	Required	
	ISO 13485	Required	
<b>&gt;&gt;</b>	Advantages of S30		
<b>*</b>	Exclusive item of S30		

## Item 6. Technical Specification of "Craniotomy Set"

Each set should contain the following components.

S.No.	Description of Instrument	Quantity in one set
1.	Noir type (high quality) curved metzebaum scissors about 160 mm	1
2.	Schmieden-Taylor/Frazier dural scissors about 145 to 165 mm	1
3.	Dandy curved on side delicate scalp forcep serrated about 140 mm (24 to be	1
	taken as one unit)	
4.	Cushing-Brown type bayonet tissue foeceps about 190 mm	1
5.	Micro Adson tooth dural forcep about 120 mm	1
6.	Backhaus towel clamp about 90 mm (4 to be taken as one unit)	1
7.	TC Crile-Wood needle holder about 150 mm	1
8.	TC DeBakey / Mayo-Hegar Needle holder about 180 mm	1
9.	Dural hook about 180 mm	1
10.	Malleable brain spatula about 6-7 mm	1
11.	Malleable brain spatula about 9-10 mm	1
12.	Malleable brain spatula about 12- 14mm	1
13.	Fergusson-Frazier/ Frazier Suction angled cannula Fr.4 with working length of about 110 mm	1
14.	Fergusson-Frazier/ Frazier Suction angled cannula Fr.7 with working length of about 110 mm	1
15.	Fergusson-Frazier/ Frazier Suction angled cannula Fr.8 - 9 with working length of about 110 mm	1
16.	Fergusson-Frazier/ Frazier Suction angled cannula Fr. 10 - 12 with working length of about 110 mm	1
17.	DeMartel giglie saw dural guide/conductor (6 to be taken as one unit)	1
18.	Hook for giglie saw (3 to be taken as one unit)	1
19.	Giglie wire saw (atleast 20 wires to be taken as one unit)	1
20.	Ruskin bone rongeur about 190 mm	1
21.	Echlin bone rongeur 3 mm about 230 mm	1
22.	Noir type (superfine) Metzenbaum scissors curved about 145 mm	1
23.	Dandy/Cushing/Cone Ventricular needle 2 mm (2 to be taken as one unit)	1
24.	Jansen scalp retractor 3x3 prongs about 100 mm ( 2 to be taken as one unit)	1
25.	Hudson hand drill set comprised of brace handle, cerebellar extension attachment, with at least 3 perforators and 3 burrs of different sizes	1
26.	Scalpal Handle no 4	1
27.	Scalpal Handle no 3	1
28.	Sponge holding forcep	1
29.	Penfield type dissector no.1	1
30.	Penfield type dissector no.3	1
31.	Penfield type dissector no.4	1
32.	Periosteal elevator about 10 mm curved	1
33.	Yasargil galea spring hook with clamp large (2 to be taken as one unit)	1
34.	Yasargil galea spring hook with clamp small (2 to be taken as one unit)	1
35.	Mollison/Miskimon/Anderson-Adson/Weitlnara/Wullstein retractor about 155 mm (2 to be taken as one unit)	1
36.	Biopsy forcep 2mm	1
37.	Biopsy forcep 3 mm	1
38.	High end Kerrison Punch/Rongeur 90 degree forward cutting 3mm	1
39.	High end Kerrisson Punch/Rongeur 90 degree forward cutting 4 mm	1
40.	Tooth skin forcep medium size	1

## **Terms and Conditions:**

- 1. Company should be US FDA/European CE certified.
- 2. Quality of instrument should be supreme.
- 3. Demonstration of any quoted item is to be done if asked to do so on said date. The company should remain well prepared in advance. The failure of demonstration will lead to disqualification.
- 4. Quote all items of the set essentially otherwise bid will be rejected
- 5. Comprehensive warranty/Guarantee for 5 years from the date of satisfactory delivery.

## Item 7. Technical Specification of "Crockard Transoral Set"

It should contain the following components

S.no.	Name of instrument	Number
1.	Crockard retractor body	1
2.	Crocard small tongue blade	1
3.	Crockard large tongue blade	1
4.	Crockard 90 degree blade	2
5.	Crockard curved retractor blade	2
6.	Crockard blade connector	2
7.	Crockard suction holder short	1
8.	Crockard suction holder large	1
9.	Crockard hard palate retractor	1
10.	Crockard pharyngeal retractor small	1
11.	Crockard pharyngeal retractor large	1
12.	Crockard odontoid ped grasping forcep	1
13.	Crockard ligament forcep	1
14.	Crockard Sterlising/Storage forcep	1

## **Terms and Conditions:**

- 1. If it is propriety item and then enclose the proprietory certificate of the principal mention that said set is being manufactured by us worldwide.
- 2. The recent purchase order of government institution should be enclosed with price bid.
- 3. Quote all items of the set essentially otherwise bid will be rejected
- 4. Guarantee/Comprehensive Warranty for 5 years from satisfactory installation

## Item 8. Technical Specification of "Microneurosurgery Set"

It should contain the following items

S. No.	Name of instrument	Number
1.	Yasargil bayonet straight Scissor about 7 inches	1
2.	Yasargil bayonet straight Scissor about 9 inches	
3.	Yasargil bayonet upward curved Scissor about 7 inches	1
4.	Yasargil bayonet upward curved Scissor about 9 inches	1
5.	Micro Straight Scissor Yasargil/Vannas/Muller etc. about 4 inches	1
6.	Yasargil 3mm cup/spooned bayonet about 8 inches long tumour grasping forcep	1
7.	Yasargil Microforcep bayonet about 7inches long with 0.6 mm tip	1
8.	Yasargil Microforcep bayonet about 9inches long with 0.6 mm tip	1
9.	Microdissecting forcep 0.2 to 0.4mm tip and 4 inches long	1
10.	Micro needle holder with ratchet 7 inches long	1
11.	Micro needle holder with ratchet 5 inches long	1
12.	Caspar like microdissector bayonet 2 mm curved & 9 inches long	1
13.	Caspar like microdissector bayonet 1 mm curved & 9 inches long	1
14.	Yasargil like micro raspatory bayonet about 7 inches long	1
15	Samii type micro tumour knife 1 mm tip & about 9 inches long	1
16.	Malleable microdissector about 9 inches long	1
17.	Microhook blunt tip about 9 inches	1
18.	Microscoop straight angled about 9 inches long	1

## **Terms & Conditions:**

- 1. Company should be US FDA/European CE certified.
- 2. Quality of instrument should be supreme.
- 3. Demonstration of any quoted item is to be done if asked to do so on said date. The company should remain well prepared in advance. The failure of demonstration will lead to disqualification.
- 4. Quote all items of the set essentially otherwise bid will be rejected
- 5. Comprehensive warranty/Guarantee for 5 years from the date of satisfactory delivery.

Item 9. Technical Specification of "Intervertebral Disc Forceps Set"

S.No.	Description	Quantity
1.	Caspar/Cushing or like	1
	straight disc forcep 2 mm	
	about 6 inches long	
2.	Caspar/Cushing or like	1
	straight disc forcep 3 mm	
	about 7 inches long	
3.	Caspar disc forcep up	1
	curved 3 mm about 7 inches	
	long	
4.	Caspar disc forcep down	1
	curved 3 mm about 7 inches	
	long	
5.	Caspar/Cushing or like	1
	straight disc forcep 4 mm	
	about 8 inches	
6.	Caspar/Cushing or like	1
	upward curved disc forcep	
	4 mm about 8 inches	
7.	Caspar/Cushing or like	1
	down curved disc forcep 4	
	mm about 8 inches	
8.	William/Yasargil microdisc	1
	forcep 2mm & about 5	
	inches long	

## **Terms and Conditions:**

- 1. Company should be US FDA/European CE certified.
- 2. Quality of instrument should be supreme.
- 3. Demonstration of any quoted item is to be done if asked to do so on said date. The company should remain well prepared in advance. The failure of demonstration will lead to disqualification.
- 4. Quote all items of the set essentially otherwise bid will be rejected
- 5. Comprehensive warranty/Guarantee for 5 years from the date of satisfactory delivery.

## Item 10. Technical Specification of "Intracranial Pressure Monitor"

It should be able to monitor ICP and should have following components

- 1. Basic Unit should display mean systolic and diastolic intracranial pressure as digital display
- 2. Micro sensor transducer having gauge pressure sensor mounted in a titanium case
- 3. ICP should be displayed at digital data rather than hydrostatic column
- 4. One touch zero function
- 5. Battery backup for 2-3 hours
- 6. Facility for adult and children both
- 7. Cable to connect ICP monitor with available bed side multipara monitor should be supplied for wave form analysis
- 8. Subdural/Intraparenchymal monitoring Kit 12
- 9. Intra Ventricular Cathetor Kit 5
- 10. Skull Bolt Kit (Micro sensor) 3
- 11. All its accessories like cable etc to make unit completely functional.

## **Terms and Conditions:**

- 1. Company should be US FDA/European CE Approved
- 2. 5 years Warranty from the date of satisfactory installation
- 3. Free training to residents and technicians at site
- 4. Quote all items of the set essentially otherwise bid will be rejected
- 5. Enclose latest price order of prime institution with price bid

Item 11. Technical Specification of "High End Kerission Punch/Rongeur Set"

S.No.	Item	Quantity
1.	High quality Black Kerission 1mm forward	1
	cutting about 170 mm long, about 130 degree	
2.	High quality Black Kerission 2mm forward	1
	cutting about 170 mm, about long 130 degree	
3.	High quality Black Kerission 2mm backward	1
	cutting about 170 mm long	
4.	High quality Black Kerission 3mm forward	1
	cutting about 170 mm long, about 130 degree	
5.	High quality Black Kerission 3mm backward	1
	cutting about 170 mm long, 130 Degree	

## **Terms and Conditions**

- 1. Company should be US FDA/European CE certified.
- 2. Quality of instrument should be supreme.
- 3. Demonstration of any quoted item is to be done if asked to do so on said date. The company should remain well prepared in advance. The failure of demonstration will lead to disqualification.
- 4.Quote all items of the set essentially otherwise bid will be rejected
- 5. Comprehensive warranty/Guarantee for 5 years from the date of satisfactory delivery.

## Item 12. Technical Specifications for Laparoscopic Equipment

- I) High Definition Camera System :
  - i) Should have a high resolution and facility for recording
  - ii) Should have three chip camera
  - iii) Should have a USB port to capture still and video images.
- 2) Xenon light source
- 3) Fiber optic light cable
- 4) Digital monitor for HD camera. Flat screen medical grade monitor
- 5) Insufflation unit: Electronic insufflators with flow rate of 0-20 litres/minute
- 6) Suction-irrigation system with accessories
- 7) Telescope (10 mm)  $0^0$  viewing
- 8) Telescope (10 mm) 30<sup>0</sup> viewing
- 9) Telescope (5 mm) 0<sup>0</sup> viewing
- 10) Veress preunopcritorium needle with spring loaded blunt stylet -2
- 11) Trocar 11 mm size 4 Safety Trocar
- 12) Trocar 6 mm size 4 Safety Trocar
- 13) Telescope stopper 11 mm (package of 12) -1
- 14) Suction and irrigation tube 2
- 15) Maryland laparoscopic dissecting and grasping forceps 2
- 16) Metzenbaun laparoscopic scissors 2
- 17) Grasping laparoscopic forceps 2
- 18) Bowel grasper (laparoscopic) 2
- 19) Babcock laparoscopic grasping forceps 2
- 20) Coagulation and dissecting electrode L shaped 2
- 21) Monopolar high freaquency cord with 4 mm plug for MF unit 2
- 22) Reducer 11/5 mm 2
- 23) Reduction sleeve 11/5 mm 2
- 24) Clip applicator- 2
- 25) Laparoscopic claw forceps -2
- 26) 1.aparoscopic needle holder 2
- 27) Sils Multiport Trocar 2
- 28) Sils curved grasper 2
- 29) Sils curved Maryland 2

## Item 13. Bi Level Noninvasive Ventilating Machine

## **Description of the Equipment:**

The equipment should be capable to provide non-invasive ventilation to treat spontaneously breathing patients with respiratory insufficiency or chronic respiratory failures.

- 1 It should be suitable for Adult and Paediatric patients.
- 2 It should use a high performance turbine flow generator preferably dual impeller motor for better pneumatic performance (more flow, faster rise time).
- 3 It should have a colour LCD monitor.
- 4 It should have monitoring facility for Tidal Volume, RR, Minute ventilation, I:E ratio & a user friendly format.
- 5 Should have a SD card to download data.

## **Technical Specifications:**

a	Operating pressure range.	2 to 30 cm H2O
b	Maximum single fault steady state pressure	40 cm H20
c	Pressure measurement tolerance	+0.5cm H20 + 4% of the measured reading
d	Row measurement tolerance	+0.1 or 20% of reading whichever is greater
e	MODES: -CPAP, S, ST, T, Volume	IPAP - 4 to 30 cm H20 (measured at the mask)
	Assured Pressure Support, PAC	EPAP – 2 to 25 cm H2O (measured at the mask)
f	CPAP mode	4 to 20cm H20 (measured at the mask)
g	Sensitivity settings	Should have minimum 5 trigger & cycle settings.
h	Backup Respiratory rate	5 to 50 BPM adjustable
i	Ti Control Ti Max	0.1 – 4 Sec.
j	Target TV	150- 1500 ml
k	Weight	< 4.5 Kg
1	Peak flow capacity	200 LPM at 20 cm H2O.
m	Power support	Detachable battery back-up
n	Alarms	Range of Alarms

- 6 Should be FDA & CE approved.
- 7 Should provide five years of Comprehensive Warranty period for maintenance. Should also quote CMC charges from 6<sup>th</sup> to 10<sup>th</sup> year of aftersale.
- 8 Should be provided with a easy to carry travel bag.
- 9 Accessories: Power cord, Reusable (Autoclavable) FF Mask Adult & Paediatric 1 each, Nasal masks Adult & Paediatric 1 each.
- 10 Optional: Heated Humidifier (easy to fit with the main unit).
- 11 Upgradeable to SpO2 Module & Data Module.
- 12 Should have a principal company owned local service centre at Varanasi/ Lucknow for prompt after sales service.

## Item – 14- Pulsed dye LASER

	Uses	Specification
	CSCS	Pulsed dye lasers produce
Cutane	ous vascular lesions	pulses of visible light at a
	PDL is useful in the treatment of port wine stains	wavelength of 585 or 595
	(vascular malformation), superficial haemangiomas and a	nm with pulse durations of
	variety of acquired cutaneous vascular lesions,	the order of 0.45–40 ms.
	including telangiectasis, cherry	
	angiomas and poikiloderma of Civatte.	
•	Light energy emitted by the flashlamp-pumped PDL is	
	primarily absorbed by oxyhemoglobin contained within	
	blood vessels, thus minimising thermal damage to other	
	structures.	
•	Laser treatment parameters are based on several factors,	
	including lesion location, lesion morphology, and patient	
	skin type.	
•	Spot sizes ranging from 2–10 mm are used to deliver a	
	fluence averaging 5–10 J/cm2.	
•	The use of larger spot sizes and a higher fluence permits	
	deeper dermal penetration and destruction of larger blood	
	vessels.	
-	Lower energy densities are necessary in anatomic	
	locations with an increased risk of scarring, such as the	
	anterior chest, neck, and periorbital area.	
•	The physician should apply laser pulses in a	
	nonoverlapping manner to prevent excessive thermal	
	damage (burns) that could result in blistering and scarring.	
•	Port-wine stains treated with the pulse dye laser and a	
	cryogen-cooling device have been shown to have a	
	significantly better response at 585 nm than at 595 nm.	
-	In general, port-wine stains fade by 80% after 8–10	
	treatments. Lesions on the face or neck tend to respond	
	more quickly than those on the lower extremities.	
•	For the treatment of port-wine stains, hemangiomas, and	
	facial telangiectasias, the 585 nm pulse dye laser has the	
	best clinical track record for both effectiveness and safety,	
	regardless of patient skin phototype.	
	1 11 100	
	scular skin conditions	
•	PDL is also widely used to treat several nonvascular	
	conditions including <u>plane warts</u> , angiofibroma ( <u>tuberous</u>	
_	sclerosis) and pyogenic granulomas.	
•	PDL has been shown to be beneficial for these conditions in fair skinned (Fitzpatrick skin types I. III) individuals	
_	in fair-skinned ( <u>Fitzpatrick skin types I–III</u> ) individuals.	
•	The procedure is repeated at intervals of 4-6 weeks up to	
an average of 3 sessions. The laser parameters used are:		
1110 188	Plane warts: spot size 5 mm, fluence 5.5–7.5 J/cm2,	
-	wavelength 585 nm, pulse duration 0.45 ms (single pulse	
	wavelength 303 mm, pulse duration 058 ms (single pulse	l

per lesion)

- Angiofibroma: spot size 5 mm, fluence 6–8.5 J/cm2, wavelength 585 nm, pulse duration 0.45 ms (2 pulses per lesion)
- Pyogenic granuloma: spot size 5 mm, fluence 7 J/cm2, wavelength 585 and 595 nm alternately, pulse duration 1.5 ms (4–5 pulses per lesion).

#### Melasma

- Melasma is an acquired pigmentary disorder characterised by brownish hyperpigmented patches usually on the face.
- The role of pulse dye laser in melasma treatment is controversial with studies showing conflicting results.
- At least one study has shown that 3 sessions at 3-week intervals with fluence up to 10 J/cm<sup>2</sup> and pulse duration up to 20 ms is effective in the treatment of patients with melasma.

## Burn and hypertrophic scars

- The 585 nm PDL has emerged as a successful alternative to excision in patients with <u>hypertrophic</u> <u>scars</u> following <u>thermal burns</u>.
- Multiple studies have shown the PDL's ability to decrease the redness and thickness of a scar, while significantly decreasing itch and improving the cosmetic appearance of the scar.

## Nail psoriasis/plaque psoriasis

- Several studies have proven the efficacy of PDL in the treatment of <u>plaque psoriasis</u>. Two published studies indicate PDL may be effectiven on <u>nail psoriasis</u>.
- <u>Biological agents</u> are probably more effective, however.

## Item No. – 15 - Q switched Nd:YAG Laser

## Uses

## Vascular lesions

- ND:YAG can be used to remove <u>spider and thread</u> <u>veins</u> in the face (cheek, temporal region, nasal dorsum, forehead) and legs.
- Some vascular birthmarks (capillary <u>vascular</u> malformations)
- Varicose veins in the leg
- Facial veins (telangiectasis)
- <u>Haemangiomas</u> (vascular tumours) in the face and around the mouth

The laser light pulses target red pigment (haemoglobin). Typical settings employed for the treatment of facial veins include a 50 milliseconds pulse duration, and fluence (ie output energy) of 150¬250 J/cm² (measured in Joules per centimetre squared).

## **Pigmented lesions**

 Nd:YAG laser can be used to remove brown age spots (solar lentigines), freckles, naevus of Ota, naevus of Ito, mongolian spots, Hori naevus and café-au-lait-macules.

Light pulses target melanin at variable depth on or in the skin.

## Hair removal

- Nd:YAG laser may be used for <u>hair removal</u> in any location including underarms, bikini line, face, neck, back, chest and legs.
- Nd:YAG laser is generally ineffective for lightcoloured (blonde/grey) hair, but effective for treating dark (brown/black) hair in patients of <u>Fitzpatrick</u> <u>types</u> I to III, and perhaps light-coloured type IV skin.
- Extreme caution is recommended in tanned or darkerskinned patients, as the laser can also destroy melanin, resulting in white patches of skin (<u>leukoderma</u>).

The longer-pulse (millisecond) 1064-nm Nd:YAG laser system has been shown to be more effective in safely removing hair than has the Q-switched (nanosecond) Nd:YAG system. Light pulses target the hair follicle, which causes the hair to fall out and minimises further growth. Typical settings employed include pulse durations of 2 to 20 milliseconds and fluences of  $10-40 \text{ J/cm}^2$ .

## Tatoo removal

- Blue, grey and black tattoos can be removed with a Q-switched Nd:YAG laser (1064 nm wavelength).
- The colour of the tattoo and the depth of the pigment influence the duration and the outcome of the laser treatment.
- Laser treatment involves the selective destruction of ink molecules that are then absorbed by macrophages and

## **Specification**

Q-switched mode, Nd:YAG produces 2 wavelengths, one in the infrared range (1064 nm) and a second beam of 532 wavelength which is useful for superficial skin lesions. Q-switching refers to the technique of making the laser produce a high intensity beam in very short pulses

T
eliminated.
Typical settings are pulse duration: 10 nanoseconds, output
energy: 300¬500Mj.
Onychomycosis
<ul> <li>Onychomycosis is a common nail disorder caused by</li> </ul>
fungal pathogens.
There are significant barriers to treatment
with <u>oral</u> and <u>topical antifungals</u> .
Other uses of Nd:YAG laser
Nd:YAG lasers have also be used to
improve <u>wrinkles</u> in <u>photo-aged skin</u> .

## Item No. – 16- Diode Laser

	Specification	Uses
•	Hair removal, permanent hair reduction, and the treatment	805nm wavelength- speed,
	for PseudofolliculitisBarbae (PFB).	comfort, safety and efficacy
-	Treatment of vascular lesions, including angiomas,	to an additional
	hemangiomas, telangiectasia, leg veins and other benign	wavelength- the 1060nm
	vascular lesions.	dual wavelength system and
-	Treatment of benign pigmented lesions.	the next generation of laser
•	Treatment of wrinkles (for 1060nm handpiece only)	hair reduction.
-	Use on all skin types (Fitzpatrick skin types I-VI),	
	including tanned skin.	
	_	

# Part-3 Contract

## **Section VII. General Conditions of Contract**

## **Table of Clauses**

1.	Definitions	64
2.	Contract Documents	65
3.	Corrupt and Fraudulent Practices	65
4.	Interpretation	65
5.	Language	66
6.	Joint Venture, Consortium or Association	66
7.	Eligibility	66
8.	Notices	67
9.	Governing Law	67
10.	Settlement of Disputes	67
11.	Obligations During Arbitrations	68
12.	Scope of Supply	68
13.	Delivery and Documents	68
14.	Supplier's Responsibilities	68
15.	Contract Price	68
16.	Terms of Payment	68
17.	Taxes and Duties	69
18.	Performance Security	69
19.	Copyright	70
20.	Confidential Information	70
21.	Subcontracting	72
22.	Specifications and Standards	72
23.	Packing and Documents	72
24.	Insurance	73
25.	Transportation and Incidental Services	73
26.	Inspections and Tests	74
27.	Liquidated Damages	75
28.	Warranty	75
29.	Patent Indemnity	76
30.	Force Majeure	76
31.	Change Orders and Contract Amendments	74
32.	Extensions of Time	74
33.	Termination	75
34.	Assignment	76

## **Section VII. General Conditions of Contract**

#### 1 Definitions

- 1.1 The following words and expressions shall have the meanings hereby assigned to them:
  - (a) "University" means Banaras Hindu University established under Banaras Hindu University Act 1915.
  - (b) "Contract" means the Contract Agreement entered into between the Purchaser and the Supplier, together with the Contract Documents referred to therein, including all attachments, appendices, and all documents incorporated by reference therein.
  - (c) "Contract Documents" means the documents listed in the Contract Agreement, including any amendments thereto.
  - (d) "Contract Price" means the price payable to the Supplier as specified in the Contract Agreement, subject to such additions and adjustments thereto or deductions therefrom, as may be made pursuant to the Contract.
  - (e) "Day" means calendar day.
  - (f) "Completion" means the fulfillment of the Related Services by the Supplier in accordance with the terms and conditions set forth in the Contract.
  - (g) "GCC" means the General Conditions of Contract.
  - (h) "Goods" means all of the commodities, raw material, machinery and equipment, and/or other materials that the Supplier is required to supply to the Purchaser under the Contract.
  - (i) "The Project Site," term where applicable, means the place of work named in the Special Conditions of Contract (SCC).
  - (j) "Purchaser" means Banaras Hindu University, institute, faculty, department and other entities of the University competent for purchasing Goods and Services, as specified in the SCC.
  - (k) "Related Services" means the services incidental to the supply of the goods, such as insurance, installation, training and initial maintenance and other such obligations of the Supplier under the Contract.
  - (1) "SCC" means the Special Conditions of Contract.
  - (m) "Subcontractor" means any person, private or government entity, or a combination of the above, to whom any part of the Goods to be supplied or execution

- of any part of the Related Services is subcontracted by the Supplier.
- (n) "Supplier" means the person, private or government entity, or a combination of the above, whose bid to perform the Contract has been accepted by the Purchaser and is named as such in the Contract Agreement.
- (o) "The Project Site," where applicable, means the place named in the SCC.

## 2 Contract Documents

2.1 Subject to the order of precedence set forth in the Contract Agreement, all documents forming the Contract (and all parts thereof) are intended to be correlative, complementary, and mutually explanatory. The Contract Agreement shall be read as a whole.

## 3 Corrupt and Fraudulent Practices

- 3.1 The University requires compliance with its policy against the corrupt and fraudulent practices as set forth Section- V.
- 3.2 The Purchaser requires the Supplier to disclose any commissions or fees that may have been paid or are to be paid to agents or any other party with respect to the bidding process or execution of the Contract. The information disclosed must include the name and address of the agent or other party, the amount and currency, and the purpose of the commission, gratuity or fee.

## 4 Interpretation

- 4.1 Unless the context requires otherwise, singular means plural and vice versa.
- 4.2 The Contract constitutes the entire agreement between the Purchaser and the Supplier and supersedes all communications, negotiations and agreements (whether written or oral) of the parties with respect thereto made prior to the date of Contract.

## 4.3 Amendment

No amendment or other variation of the Contract shall be valid unless it is reduced to writing, dated, expressly refers to the Contract, and is signed by the duly authorized representative of each party thereto.

## 4.4 Nonwaiver

a. Subject to GCC Sub-Clause 4.5(b) below, no relaxation, forbearance, delay, or indulgence by either party in enforcing any of the terms and conditions of the Contract or the granting of time by either party to the other shall prejudice, affect, or restrict the rights of that party under

the Contract, neither shall any waiver by either party of any breach of Contract operate as waiver of any subsequent or continuing breach of Contract.

b. Any waiver of a party's rights, powers, or remedies under the Contract must be in writing, dated, and signed by an authorized representative of the party granting such waiver, and must specify the right and the extent to which it is being waived.

## 4.5 Severability

If any provision or condition of the Contract is prohibited or rendered invalid or unenforceable, such prohibition, invalidity or unenforceability shall not affect the validity or enforceability of any other provisions and conditions of the Contract.

## 5 Language

- 5.1 The Contract as well as all correspondence and documents relating to the Contract exchanged by the Supplier and the Purchaser, shall be written in the language specified in the SCC. Supporting documents and printed literature that are part of the Contract may be in any language provided they are accompanied by an accurate translation of the relevant passages in the language specified, in which case, for purposes of interpretation of the Contract, such translation shall govern.
- 5.2 The Supplier shall bear all costs of translation to the governing language and all risks of the accuracy of such translation, for documents provided by the Supplier.

## 6 Joint Venture, Consortium or Association

6.1 If the Supplier is a joint venture, consortium, or association, all of the parties shall be jointly and severally liable to the Purchaser for the fulfilment of the provisions of the Contract and shall designate one party to act as a leader with authority to bind the joint venture, consortium, or association. The composition or the constitution of the joint venture, consortium, or association shall not be altered without the prior consent of the Purchaser.

## 7 Eligibility

- 7.1 The Bidder should not have been declared insolvent by the competent court.
- 7.2 The Bidder should not be disqualified for contract under the law of the land.
- 7.3 The Bidder should not be adjudged defaulter of Tax Payment under Income Tax Law or any other Law for the time being in-force.

- 7.4 The Supplier and its Subcontractors shall have the nationality of an eligible country. A Supplier or Subcontractor shall be deemed to have the nationality of a country if it is a citizen or constituted, incorporated, or registered, and operates in conformity with the provisions of the laws of that country. Nationality must be disclosed by the supplier
- 7.5 All Goods and Related Services to be supplied under the Contract shall have their origin in Eligible Countries. For the purpose of this Clause, origin means the country where the goods have been grown, mined, cultivated, produced, manufactured, or processed; or through manufacture, processing, or assembly, another commercially recognized article results that differs substantially in its basic characteristics from its components.

## **8** Notices

- 8.1 Any notice given by one party to the other pursuant to the Contract shall be in writing to the address specified in the SCC. The term "in writing" means communicated in written form with proof of receipt.
- 8.2 A notice shall be effective when delivered or on the notice's effective date, whichever is later.

## 9 Governing Law

- 9.1 The Contract shall be governed by and interpreted in accordance with the laws of India, unless otherwise specified in the SCC.
- 9.2 Throughout the execution of the Contract, the Contractor shall comply with the import of goods and services prohibitions in India when
  - (a) as a matter of law or official regulations, India prohibits commercial relations with that country; or
  - (b) by an act of compliance with a decision of the United Nations Security Council taken under Chapter VII of the Charter of the United Nations, India prohibits any import of goods from that country or any payments to any country, person, or entity in that country.

# 10 Settlement of Disputes

- 10.1 The Purchaser and the Supplier shall make every effort to resolve amicably by direct informal negotiation any disagreement or dispute arising between them under or in connection with the Contract.
- 10.2 If the parties have failed to resolve their dispute or difference by such mutual consultation, then either the Purchaser or the Supplier may give notice to the other party of its intention to settle the issue by arbitration, as hereinafter provided, as to the matter in dispute, no arbitration in respect of the matter be

commenced unless such notice is given in accordance with this Clause for the final settlement of the matter. Arbitration may be commenced prior to or after delivery of the Goods under the Contract.

10.3 All questions, disputes and differences arising shall be referred by the Vice-Chancellor, Banaras Hindu University to the sole arbitrator for arbitration under the provision of the Arbitrations and Conciliation Act, 1996.

# 11 Obligations During Arbitrations

- 11.1 Notwithstanding any reference to arbitration in Clause 10,
  - (a) the parties shall continue to perform their respective obligations under the Contract unless they otherwise agree; and
  - (b) the Purchaser shall pay any amount due to the Supplier.

## 12 Scope of Supply

12.1 The Goods and Related Services to be supplied shall be as specified in the Schedule of Requirements.

# 13 Delivery and Documents

13.1 Subject to GCC Sub-Clause 33.1, the Delivery of the Goods and Completion of the Related Services shall be in accordance with the Delivery and Completion Schedule specified in the Schedule of Requirements. The details of shipping and other documents to be furnished by the Supplier are specified in the SCC.

# 14 Supplier's Responsibilities

14.1 The Supplier shall supply all the Goods and Related Services included in the Scope of Supply in accordance with GCC Clause 12, and the Delivery and Completion Schedule, as per GCC Clause 13.

## 15 Contract Price

15.1 Prices charged by the Supplier for the Goods supplied and the Related Services performed under the Contract shall not vary from the prices quoted by the Supplier in its bid, with the exception of any price adjustments authorized in the SCC.

# 16 Terms of Payment

- 16.1 Ordinarily, payments for services rendered or supplies made shall be released only after the services have been rendered or supplies appropriate to the requirement made. However in following cases advance payments may be made if specified in SCC:
  - (i) Advance payment demanded by firms holding maintenance contracts for servicing of Air-conditioners, computers, other costly equipment, etc.

(ii) Advance payment demanded by firms against fabrication contracts, turnkey contracts etc.

Such advance payment should not exceed the following limits:-

- (i) Thirty percent of the contract value to private firms;
- (ii) Forty percent of the contract value to a State or central Government agency or a Public Sector Undertaking; or
- (iii) In case of maintenance contract, the amount should not exceed the amount payable for six months under the contract.
- 16.2 The Supplier's request for payment shall be made to the Purchaser in writing, accompanied by invoices describing, as appropriate, the Goods delivered and Related Services performed, and by the documents submitted pursuant to GCC Clause 13 and upon fulfilment of all other obligations stipulated in the Contract.
- 16.3 Payments shall be made promptly by the Purchaser, within ninety (90) days after submission of an invoice or request for payment by the Supplier, and after the Purchaser has accepted it
- 16.4 The currencies in which payment shall be made to the supplier under this contract shall be Indian currency unless otherwise agreed.

## 17 Taxes and Duties

- 17.1 For goods manufactured outside India, the Supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, stamp duties, license fees, and other such levies imposed outside India.
- 17.2 For goods Manufactured within India, the Supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, duties, license fees, etc., incurred until delivery of the contracted Goods to the Purchaser.
- 17.3 If any tax exemptions, reductions, allowances or privileges may be available to the Supplier in India, the Purchaser shall use its best efforts to enable the Supplier to benefit from any such tax savings to the maximum allowable extent or country or origin, the supplies shall provide benefit from any such tax sowing to the purchaser.

# 18 Performance Security

- 18.1 If required as specified in the SCC, the Supplier shall, within twenty-one (21) days of the notification of contract award, provide a performance security for the performance of the Contract in the amount specified in the SCC.
- 18.2 The proceeds of the Performance Security shall be payable to the Purchaser as compensation for any loss resulting from the

- Supplier's failure to complete its obligations under the Contract.
- 18.3 As specified in the SCC, the Performance Security, if required, shall be denominated in the currency(ies) of the Contract or in a freely convertible currency acceptable to the Purchaser; and shall be in one of the format stipulated by the Purchaser in the SCC, or in another format acceptable to the Purchaser.
- 18.4 Performance security should remain valid for a period of sixty days beyond the date of completion of all contractual obligations of the supplier including warranty obligation.
- 18.5 Bid security shall be refunded to the successful bidder within 30 days of receipt of performance security.

## 19 Copyright

19.1 The copyright in all drawings, documents, and other materials containing data and information furnished to the Purchaser by the Supplier herein shall remain vested in the Supplier, or, if they are furnished to the Purchaser directly or through the Supplier by any third party, including suppliers of materials, the copyright in such materials shall remain vested in such third party.

## 20 Confidential Information

- 20.1 The Purchaser and the Supplier shall keep confidential and shall not, without the written consent of the other party hereto, divulge to any third party any documents, data, or other information furnished directly or indirectly by the other party hereto in connection with the Contract, whether such information has been furnished prior to, during or following completion or termination of the Contract. Notwithstanding the above, the Supplier may furnish to its Subcontractor such documents, data, and other information it receives from the Purchaser to the extent required for the Subcontractor to perform its work under the Contract, in which event the Supplier shall obtain from such Subcontractor an undertaking of confidentiality similar to that imposed on the Supplier under GCC Clause 20.
- 20.2 The Purchaser shall not use such documents, data, and other information received from the Supplier for any purposes unrelated to the contract. Similarly, the Supplier shall not use such documents, data, and other information received from the Purchaser for any purpose other than the performance of the Contract.
- 20.3 The obligation of a party under GCC Sub-Clauses 20.1 and 20.2 above, however, shall not apply to information that:
  - a. now or hereafter enters the public domain through no

fault of that party;

- b. can be proven to have been possessed by that party at the time of disclosure and which was not previously obtained, directly or indirectly, from the other party; or
- c. otherwise lawfully becomes available to that party from a third party that has no obligation of confidentiality.
- 20.4 The above provisions of GCC Clause 20 shall not in any way modify any undertaking of confidentiality given by either of the parties hereto prior to the date of the Contract in respect of the Supply or any part thereof.
- 20.5 The provisions of GCC Clause 20 shall survive completion or termination, for whatever reason, of the Contract.

## 21 Subcontracting

- 21.1 The Supplier shall notify the Purchaser in writing of all subcontracts awarded under the Contract if not already specified in the bid. Such notification, in the original bid or later on shall not relieve the Supplier from any of its obligations, duties, responsibilities, or liability under the Contract.
- 21.2 Subcontracts shall comply with the provisions of GCC Clauses 3 and 7.

# 22 Specifications and Standards

## 22.1 Technical Specifications and Drawings

- (a) The Goods and Related Services supplied under this Contract shall conform to the technical specifications and standards mentioned in Section-VI, Schedule of Requirements and, when no applicable standard is mentioned, the standard shall be equivalent or superior to the official standards whose application is appropriate to the Goods' country of origin or India.
- (b) Wherever references are made in the Contract to codes and standards in accordance with which it shall be executed, the edition or the revised version of such codes and standards shall be those specified in the Schedule of Requirements. During Contract execution, any changes in any such codes and standards shall be applied only after approval by the Purchaser and shall be treated in accordance with GCC Clause 33.

# 23 Packing and Documents

23.1 The Supplier shall provide such packing of the Goods as is required to prevent their damage or deterioration during transit to their final destination, as indicated in the Contract. During transit, the packing shall be sufficient to withstand, without limitation, rough handling and exposure to extreme

temperatures, salt and precipitation, and open storage. Packing case size and weights shall take into consideration, where appropriate, the remoteness of the goods' final destination and the absence of heavy handling facilities at all points in transit.

23.2 The packing, marking, and documentation within and outside the packages shall comply strictly with such special requirements as shall be expressly provided for in the Contract, including additional requirements, if any, specified in the SCC, and in any other instructions ordered by the Purchaser.

## 24 Insurance

24.1 Unless otherwise specified in the SCC, the Goods supplied under the Contract shall be fully insured—in a freely convertible currency from an eligible country—against loss or damage incidental to manufacture or acquisition, transportation, storage, and delivery, in accordance with the applicable Incoterms or in the manner specified in the SCC.

## 25 Transportation and Incidental Services

- 25.1 The Supplier is required under the Contract to transport the Goods to a specified place of final destination within India, defined as the Project Site, transport to such place of destination in India, including insurance and storage, as shall be specified in the Contract, shall be arranged by the Supplier, and related costs shall be included in the Contract Price"; or any other agreed upon trade terms (specify the respective responsibilities of the Purchaser and the Supplier)
- 25.2 The Supplier may be required to provide any or all of the following services, including additional services, if any, specified in SCC:
  - (a) performance or supervision of on-site assembly and/or start up of the supplied Goods;
  - (b) furnishing of tools required for assembly and/or maintenance of the supplied Goods;
  - (c) furnishing of a detailed operations and maintenance manual for each appropriate unit of the supplied Goods;
  - (d) performance or supervision or maintenance and/or repair of the supplied Goods, for a period of time agreed by the parties, provided that this service shall not relieve the Supplier of any warranty obligations under this Contract; and
  - (e) training of the Purchaser's personnel, at the Supplier's plant and/or on-site, in assembly, start-up, operation, maintenance, and/or repair of the supplied Goods.
- 25.3 Prices charged by the Supplier for incidental services, if not

included in the Contract Price for the Goods, shall be agreed upon in advance by the parties and shall not exceed the prevailing rates charged to other parties by the Supplier for similar services otherwise shall be at the cost of suppliers.

# 26 Inspections and Tests

- 26.1 The Supplier shall at its own expense and at no cost to the Purchaser carry out all such tests and/or inspections of the Goods and Related Services as are specified in the SCC.
- 26.2 The inspections and tests may be conducted on the premises of the Supplier or its Subcontractor, at point of delivery, and/or at the Goods' final destination, or in another place in India as specified in the SCC. Subject to GCC Sub-Clause 26.3, if conducted on the premises of the Supplier or its Subcontractor, all reasonable facilities and assistance, including access to drawings and production data, shall be furnished to the inspectors at no charge to the Purchaser.
- 26.3 The Purchaser or its designated representative shall be entitled to attend the tests and/or inspections referred to in GCC Sub-Clause 26.2, provided that the Purchaser bear all of its own costs and expenses incurred in connection with such attendance including, but not limited to, all traveling and board and lodging expenses.
- 26.4 Whenever the Supplier is ready to carry out any such test and inspection, it shall give a reasonable advance notice, including the place and time, to the Purchaser. The Supplier shall obtain from any relevant third party or manufacturer any necessary permission or consent to enable the Purchaser or its designated representative to attend the test and/or inspection.
- 26.5 The Purchaser may require the Supplier to carry out any test and/or inspection not required by the Contract but deemed necessary to verify that the characteristics and performance of the Goods comply with the technical specifications codes and standards under the Contract, provided that the Supplier's reasonable costs and expenses incurred in the carrying out of such test and/or inspection shall be added to the Contract Price. Further, if such test and/or inspection impedes the progress of manufacturing and/or the Supplier's performance of its other obligations under the Contract, due allowance will be made in respect of the Delivery Dates and Completion Dates and the other obligations so affected.
- 26.6 The Supplier shall provide the Purchaser with a report of the results of any such test and/or inspection.
- 26.7 The Purchaser may reject any Goods or any part thereof that fail to pass any test and/or inspection or do not conform to the specifications. The Supplier, if permitted by the purchaser, shall either rectify or replace such rejected Goods or parts thereof or make alterations necessary to meet the

- specifications at no cost to the Purchaser, and shall repeat the test and/or inspection, at no cost to the Purchaser, upon giving a notice pursuant to GCC Sub-Clause 26.4.
- 26.8 The Supplier agrees that neither the execution of a test and/or inspection of the Goods or any part thereof, nor the attendance by the Purchaser or its representative, nor the issue of any report pursuant to GCC Sub-Clause 26.6, shall absolve the Supplier from any warranties or other obligations under the Contract.

# 27 Liquidated Damages

27.1 Except as provided under GCC Clause 32, if the Supplier fails to deliver any or all of the Goods by the Date(s) of delivery or perform the Related Services within the period specified in the Contract, the Purchaser may without prejudice to all its other remedies under the Contract, deduct from the Contract Price, as liquidated damages, a sum equivalent to the percentage specified in the SCC of the delivered price of the delayed Goods or unperformed Services for each week or part thereof of delay until actual delivery or performance, up to a maximum deduction of the percentage specified in those SCC. Once the maximum is reached, the Purchaser may terminate the Contract pursuant to GCC Clause 33.

### 28 Warranty

- 28.1 The Supplier warrants that all the Goods are new, unused, and of the most recent or current models, and that they incorporate all recent improvements in design and materials, unless provided otherwise in the Contract.
- 28.2 Subject to Sub-Clause 22.1(b) of GCC, the Supplier further warrants that the Goods shall be free from defects arising from any act or omission of the Supplier or arising from design, materials, and workmanship, under normal use in the conditions prevailing in India.
- 28.3 Unless otherwise specified in the SCC, the warranty shall remain valid for twelve (12) months after the Goods, or any portion thereof as the case may be, have been delivered to and accepted at the final destination indicated in the SCC, or warranty period mentioned by supplier whichever period concludes later unless mutually agreed.
- 28.4 The Purchaser shall give notice to the Supplier stating the nature of any such defects together with all available evidence thereof, promptly following the discovery thereof. The Purchaser shall afford all reasonable opportunity for the Supplier to inspect such defects.
- 28.5 Upon receipt of such notice, the Supplier shall, within the period specified in the SCC, expeditiously repair or replace

the defective Goods or parts thereof, at no cost to the Purchaser.

28.6 If having been notified, the Supplier fails to remedy the defect within the period specified in the SCC; the Purchaser may proceed to take within a reasonable period such remedial action as may be necessary, at the Supplier's risk and expense and without prejudice to any other rights which the Purchaser may have against the Supplier under the Contract.

# 29 Patent Indemnity

- 29.1 The Supplier shall, subject to the Purchaser's compliance with GCC Sub-Clause 29.2, indemnify and hold harmless the Purchaser and its employees and officers from and against any and all suits, actions or administrative proceedings, claims, demands, losses, damages, costs, and expenses of any nature, including attorney's fees and expenses, which the Purchaser may suffer as a result of any infringement or alleged infringement of any patent, utility model, registered design, trademark, copyright, or other intellectual property right registered.
- 29.2 If any proceedings are brought or any claim is made against the Purchaser arising out of the matters referred to in GCC Sub-Clause 29.1, the Purchaser shall promptly give the Supplier a notice thereof, and the Supplier may at its own expense and in the Purchaser's name conduct such proceedings or claim and any negotiations for the settlement of any such proceedings or claim.
- 29.3 The Purchaser shall, at the Supplier's request, afford all available assistance to the Supplier in conducting such proceedings or claim, and shall be reimbursed by the Supplier for all reasonable expenses incurred in so doing.

### **30** Force Majeure

- 30.1 For purposes of this Clause, "Force Majeure" means an event or situation beyond the control of the Supplier that is not foreseeable, is unavoidable, and its origin is not due to negligence or lack of care on the part of the Supplier. Such events may include, but not be limited to, wars or revolutions, fires, floods, epidemics, quarantine restrictions, and freight embargoes.
- 30.2 If a Force Majeure situation arises, the Supplier shall promptly notify the Purchaser in writing of such condition and the cause thereof. Unless otherwise directed by the Purchaser in writing, the Supplier shall continue to perform its obligations under the Contract as far as is reasonably possible, and shall seek all reasonable alternative means for performance not prevented by the Force Majeure event.
- 30.3 The Supplier shall not be liable for forfeiture of its

Performance Security, liquidated damages, or termination for default if and to the extent that it's delay in performance or other failure to perform its obligations under the Contract is the result of an event of Force Majeure.

### 31 Change Orders and Contract Amendments

- 31.1 The Purchaser may at any time order the Supplier through notice in accordance GCC Clause 8, to make changes within the general scope of the Contract in any one or more of the following:
  - (a) drawings, designs, or specifications, where Goods to be furnished under the Contract are to be specifically manufactured for the Purchaser;
  - (b) the method of shipment or packing;
  - (c) the place of delivery; and
  - (d) the Related Services to be provided by the Supplier.
- 31.2 If any such change causes an increase or decrease in the cost of, or the time required for, the Supplier's performance of any provisions under the Contract, an equitable adjustment shall be made in the Contract Price or in the Delivery/Completion Schedule, or both, and the Contract shall accordingly be amended. Any claims by the Supplier for adjustment under this Clause must be asserted within twenty-eight (28) days from the date of the Supplier's receipt of the Purchaser's change order.
- 31.3 Prices to be charged by the Supplier for any Related Services that might be needed but which were not included in the Contract shall be agreed upon in advance by the parties and shall not exceed the prevailing rates charged to other parties by the Supplier for similar services.
- 31.4 Subject to the above, no variation in or modification of the terms of the Contract shall be made except by written amendment signed by the parties.

# 32 Extensions of Time

- 32.1 If at any time during performance of the Contract, the Supplier or its subcontractors should encounter conditions impeding timely delivery of the Goods or completion of Related Services pursuant to GCC Clause 13, the Supplier shall promptly notify the Purchaser in writing of the delay, its likely duration, and its cause. As soon as practicable after receipt of the Supplier's notice, the Purchaser shall evaluate the situation and may at its discretion extend the Supplier's time for performance, in which case the extension shall be ratified by the parties by amendment of the Contract.
- 32.2 Except in case of Force Majeure, as provided under GCC Clause 32, a delay by the Supplier in the performance of its

Delivery and Completion obligations shall render the Supplier liable to the imposition of liquidated damages pursuant to GCC Clause 26, unless an extension of time is agreed upon, pursuant to GCC Sub-Clause 34.1.

### **33 Termination** 33.1 Termination for Default

- (a) The Purchaser, without prejudice to any other remedy for breach of Contract, by written notice of default sent to the Supplier, may terminate the Contract in whole or in part:
  - (i) if the Supplier fails to deliver any or all of the Goods within the period specified in the Contract, or within any extension thereof granted by the Purchaser pursuant to GCC Clause 32;
  - (ii) if the Supplier fails to perform any other obligation under the Contract; or
  - (iii) if the Supplier, in the judgment of the Purchaser has engaged in fraud and corruption, as defined in GCC Clause 3, in competing for or in executing the Contract.
- (b) In the event the Purchaser terminates the Contract in whole or in part, pursuant to GCC Clause 33.1(a), the Purchaser may procure, upon such terms and in such manner as it deems appropriate, Goods or Related Services similar to those undelivered or not performed, and the Supplier shall be liable to the Purchaser for any additional costs for such similar Goods or Related Services. However, the Supplier shall continue performance of the Contract to the extent not terminated.

### 33.2 Termination for Insolvency.

(a) The Purchaser may at any time terminate the Contract by giving notice to the Supplier if the Supplier becomes bankrupt or otherwise insolvent. In such event, termination will be without compensation to the Supplier, provided that such termination will not prejudice or affect any right of action or remedy that has accrued or will accrue thereafter to the Purchaser.

### 33.3 Termination for Convenience.

(a) The Purchaser, by notice sent to the Supplier, may terminate the Contract, in whole or in part, at any time for its convenience. The notice of termination shall specify that termination is for the Purchaser's convenience, the extent to which performance of the Supplier under the Contract is terminated, and the date

- upon which such termination becomes effective.
- (b) The Goods that are complete and ready for shipment within twenty-eight (28) days after the Supplier's receipt of notice of termination shall be accepted by the Purchaser at the Contract terms and prices. For the remaining Goods, the Purchaser may elect:
  - (i) to have any portion completed and delivered at the Contract terms and prices; and/or
  - (ii) to cancel the remainder and pay to the Supplier an agreed amount for partially completed Goods and Related Services and for materials and parts previously procured by the Supplier.

### 34 Assignment

34.1 Neither the Purchaser nor the Supplier shall assign, in whole or in part, their obligations under this Contract, except with prior written consent of the other party.

# **Section VIII. Special Conditions of Contract**

The following Special Conditions of Contract (SCC) shall supplement and / or amend the General Conditions of Contract (GCC). Whenever there is a conflict, the provisions herein shall prevail over those in the GCC.

GCC Clause Ref. No.	SCC			
GCC 1.1 (i)	The Purchaser's country is: <b>India.</b>			
GCC 1.1 (k)	The Purchaser is: The OSD, Trauma Centre, Institute of Medical Sciences, Banaras Hindu University, Varanasi-221005			
GCC 1.1 (j)	The Project Site(s)/Final Destination(s) is/are: The OSD, Trauma Centre, Institute of Medical Sciences, BHU, Varanasi-221005			
GCC 5.1	The language shall be: Hindi or English			
GCC 8.1	For notices, the Purchaser's address shall be:			
	Attention : Prof. Anand Kumar			
	Street Address : Officer on Special Duty, Trauma Centre, IMS			
	Banaras Hindu University			
	Floor/ Room number :			
	City : Varanasi			
	ZIP Code : 221005			
	Country : India			
	Telephone : 91-542-2366187 (Ext.)			
	Facsimile number : 91-542-2366444			
	Electronic mail address: osdtraumabhu@gmail.com			
GCC 9.1	The governing law shall be the <b>law of India</b> .			
GCC 10.2	The rules of procedure for arbitration proceedings pursuant to GCC Clause 10.2 shall be as follows:			
	Contracts with Supplier for arbitral proceeding			
	In the case of a dispute between the Purchaser and a Supplier, the dispute shall be referred to adjudication or arbitration in accordance with the laws of India by the arbitrator appointed by vice-chancellor, BHU, unless otherwise agreed.			
GCC 13.1	Details of Shipping and other Documents to be furnished by the Supplier are:			

<ul> <li>(i) An airway bill</li> <li>(ii) Insurance Certificate,</li> <li>(iii) Manufacturer's or Supplier's Warranty Certificate,</li> <li>(iv) Inspection Certificate issued by nominated inspection ag</li> </ul>				
(iii) Manufacturer's or Supplier's Warranty Certificate,				
(1v) Inspection ('ertiticate issued by nominated inspection ag				
	gency,			
(v) Supplier's factory shipping details etc.	(v) Supplier's factory shipping details etc.			
The above documents shall be received by the Purchaser be the Goods and, if not received, the Supplier will be response consequent expenses.				
GCC 15.1 The prices charged for the Goods supplied and the reperformed shall not be adjustable.	The prices charged for the Goods supplied and the related Services performed <b>shall not</b> be adjustable.			
GCC 16.1—The method and conditions of payment to be Supplier under this Contract shall be as follows:	e made to the			
Payment for Goods supplied from abroad:				
Payment of foreign currency portion shall be made in Indian following manner:	Rupees in the			
(i) <b>On Shipment:</b> Ninety (90%) percent of the Contract Goods shipped shall be paid through irrevocable conficredit opened in favor of the Supplier in a bank in its receiving equipment in good condition and documen GCC Clause 13.1 under Section-VII.	firmed letter of country, upon			
(ii) <b>On Acceptance:</b> Remaining (10%) percent of the Co Equipment received shall be paid within <b>thirty (30) day</b> the equipment upon submission of claim supported by certificate issued by the Purchaser by bank draft/wire tra	ys of receipt of the acceptance			
Payment of local currency portion shall be made in <b>Indian</b> thirty (30) days of presentation of claim supported by a certic Purchaser declaring that the Goods have been delivered and contracted Services have been performed.	ificate from the			
Payment for Goods and Services supplied from within Inc	Payment for Goods and Services supplied from within India:			
Payment for Goods and Services supplied from within India in <b>Indian Rupees</b> , as follows:	shall be made			
(i) <b>On Delivery &amp; Acceptance:</b> Hundred (100%) percent of Price shall be paid on receipt of the Goods in good acceptance certificate for satisfactory installation and fu	conditions and			
GCC 18.1 A Performance Security shall be required @ 5% of contract	ct price.			
GCC 18.3 If required, the Performance Security shall be in the for Guarantee	rm of : Bank			

	If required, the Performance security shall be denominated in <b>Indian Rupees</b> .			
GCC 23.2	The packing, marking and documentation within and outside the packages shall comply strictly with such special requirements as shall be expressly provided for in the Contract.			
GCC 24.1	The insurance coverage shall be as specified in the <b>Incoterms</b> .			
	If not in accordance with <b>Incoterms</b> , insurance shall be as follows: <b>NA</b>			
GCC 25.1	Responsibility for transportation of the Goods shall be as specified in the <b>Incoterms</b> .			
If not in accordance with <b>Incoterms</b> , responsibility for transportation be as follows: <b>NA</b>				
GCC 25.2	Incidental services to be provided are:			
	Selected services covered under GCC Clause 25.2 and/or other should be specified with the desired features. The price quoted in the bid price or agreed with the selected Supplier shall be included in the Contract Price.			
GCC 26.1	The inspections and tests shall be: Equipment should be installed at site by designated engineer of the firm. Demonstration should be made to the satisfaction of the P.I. At least four free visits should be made by the engineer during the first year after installation to clarify and rectify any doubts or problems as may be faced by the user.			
GCC 26.2	The Inspections and tests shall be conducted at the Department where the equipment is installed. For the rest please refer to GCC 26.1.			
GCC 27.1	The liquidated damage shall be: 1% per week			
GCC 27.1	The maximum amount of liquidated damages shall be: 10%			
GCC 28.3	The period of validity of the Warranty shall be <b>12 months</b> from date of acceptance/ satisfactory installation of the equipment.  For purposes of the Warranty, the place(s) of final destination(s) shall be the Department where the equipment is installed.			
	The Supplier shall, in addition, comply with the performance and/or consumption guarantees specified under the Contract ( <b>if any</b> ). If, for reasons attributable to the Supplier, these guarantees are not attained in whole or in part, the Supplier shall, at its discretion, either:			
	(a) make such changes, modifications, and/or additions to the Goods			

or any part thereof as may be necessary in order to atta contractual guarantees specified in the Contract at its own contract expense and to carry out further performance tests in accontact with SCC 4, or	
	(b) pay liquidated damages to the Purchaser with respect to the failure to meet the contractual guarantees. The rate of these liquidated damages shall be 1% per week of actual value of the equipment (maximum 10%).
GCC 28.5	The period for repair or replacement shall be: 60 days

# Part-4 Bidding Forms & Contract Forms

# **Section IX: Bidding Forms**

# **Table of Forms**

1.	Tender Form (Techno commercial un-priced Bid)	85
2.	Tender Form (Priced Bid)	88
3.	Bidder Information Form	90
4.	Manufacturer's Authorization	91

# (i) Tender Form

(Techno commercial un-priced Bid)
(On the letter head of the firm submitting the bid)

Ten	der No.
То	
	The
Dea	ar Sir,
1.	I/We have examined and have no reservations to the Bidding Documents, including Addenda issued in accordance with Instructions to Bidders;
2.	I/We meet the eligibility requirements and have no conflict of interest;
3.	I/We have not been suspended nor declared ineligible in India;
4.	I/We offer to supply in conformity with the Bidding Documents and in accordance with the Delivery Schedules specified in the Schedule of Requirements the following Goods: [insert a brief description of the Goods and Related Services];
5.	I/We offer to supply the items as listed in the schedule to this tender hereto/portion thereof as you may specify in the acceptance of Tender at the price given in the said Schedule and agree to hold this offer open for a period of 90 days from the date of opening of the tender.
6.	I/we shall be bound by a communication of acceptance issued by you.
7.	I/We have understood the Instruction to bidders and Conditions of Contract in the form as enclosed with the invitation to the tender and have thoroughly examined the specifications quoted in the Schedule hereto and am/are fully aware of the nature of the goods required and my/our offer is to supply the goods strictly in accordance with the specifications and requirements.
8.	A crossed Bank Draft in favor of the Registrar, BHU for Rs. (Rupees

- 9. The following have been added to form part of this tender.
  - (a) Samples of items quoted for, as per instructions provided in the schedule of requirement.
  - (b) Schedule of requirements, quoting the make only duly signed and stamped.(without indicating price)
  - (c) Income Tax clearance certificate.
  - (d) Copy of last audited balance sheet.
  - (e) Copy of Valid Central/State sales tax registration certificate.
  - (f) Copy of relevant major purchase orders valuing mare than Rs. 20000/- executed during last two years for Govt. Depts., PSUs & Central Autonomous bodies..
  - (g) Proof of manufacturing Unit, dealership certificate/general order suppliers.
  - (h) Statement of deviations from financial terms & conditions, if any.
  - (i) Any other enclosure. (Please give details)
- 10. We undertake to execute all orders which have been placed to meet emergent requirements on priority basis.

### 11. Certified that the bidder is:

(a) A sole proprietorship firm and the person signing the bid document is the sole proprietor/constituted attorney of the sole proprietor,

### $\Omega$ r

(b) A partnership firm, and the person signing the bid document is a partner of the firm and he has authority to refer to arbitration disputes concerning the business of the partnership by virtue of the partnership agreement/by virtue of general power of attorney.

### Or

(c) A company and the person signing the document is the constituted attorney.

# (NOTE: Delete whatever is not applicable. All corrections/deletions should invariable be duly attested by the person authorized to sign the bid document).

- 12. We do hereby undertake that, until a formal notification of award, this bid, together with your written acceptance thereof shall constitute a binding contract between us.
- 13. If our bid is accepted, we commit to obtain a performance security in accordance with the Bidding Documents;
- 14. We are not participating, as a Bidder or as a subcontractor, in more than one bid in this bidding process, other than alternative bids submitted;
- 15. We hereby certify that we have taken steps to ensure that no person acting for us or on our behalf will engage in any type of fraud and corruption

Name of the Bidder\* [insert complete name of person signing the Bid]

Name of the person duly authorized to sign the Bid on behalf of the Bidder\*\* [insert complete name of person duly authorized to sign the Bid]

Title of the person signing the Bid [insert complete title of the person signing the Bid]

Signature of the person named above [insert signature of person whose name and capacity are shown above]

Date signed \_ [insert date of signing] day of [insert month], [insert year]

- \*: In the case of the Bid submitted by joint venture specify the name of the Joint Venture as Bidder
- \*\*: Person signing the Bid shall have the power of attorney given by the Bidder to be attached with the Bid Schedules.

1 0 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	
(Signature of bidder)	
Dated this day of	
Address:	
Telephone No. :	
FAX	
E-mail	-
Company seal	

Yours faithfully.

### (ii) Tender Form

### (Priced Bid)

(On the letter head of the firm submitting the bid document)

То,	The	
		-
Ref:	Tender No.	Dated:
Sir.		

Having examined the bidding documents and having submitted the techno commercial unpriced bid for the same, we, the undersigned, hereby submit the priced bid for supply of goods and services as per the schedule of requirements and in conformity with the said bidding documents.

- 1. We hereby offer to supply the Goods/Services at the prices and rates mentioned in the enclosed schedule of requirement.
- 2. We do hereby undertake that, in the event of acceptance of our bid, the supply of Goods/Services shall be made as stipulated in the schedule of requirement and that we shall perform all the incidental services.
- 3. The prices quoted are inclusive of all charges net F.O.R University. We enclose herewith the complete Financial Bid as required by you. This includes:
  - a. Price Schedule (Bill of Quantity-BOQ).
  - b. Statement of deviations from financial terms and conditions.
- 4. We agree to abide by our offer for a period of 90 days from the date fixed for opening of the bid documents and that we shall remain bound by a communication of acceptance within that time.
- 5. We have carefully read and understood the terms and conditions of the bid document and we do hereby undertake to supply as per these terms and conditions. The Financial Deviations are only those mentioned in the statement of deviations from financial terms and conditions.
- 6. We have paid, or will pay the following commissions, gratuities, or fees with respect to the bidding process or execution of the Contract: [insert complete name of each

# Recipient, its full address, the reason for which each commission or gratuity was paid and the amount and currency of each such commission or gratuity]

Name of Recipient	Address	Reason	Amount

(If none has been paid or is to be paid, indicate "none.")

- 7. We understand that this bid, together with your written acceptance thereof included in your notification of award, shall constitute a binding contract between us, until a formal contract is prepared and executed; and
- 8. We understand that you are not bound to accept the lowest evaluated bid or any other bid that you may receive.

### Certified that the bidder is:

A sole proprietorship firm and the person signing the bid document is the sole proprietor/constituted attorney of sole proprietor,

### Or

A partnership firm, and the person signing the bid document is a partner of the firm and he has authority to refer to arbitration disputes concerning the business of the partnership by virtue of the partnership agreement/by virtue of general power of attorney,

### Or

A company and the person signing the bid document is the constituted attorney.

(NOTE: Delete whatever is not applicable. All corrections/deletions should invariably be duly attested by the person authorized to sign the bid document.)

We do hereby undertake that, until a formal notification of award, this bid, together with your written acceptance thereof, shall constitute a binding contract between us.

Dated this day of
Signature of Bidder
Details of enclosures
Full Address:
Telephone No.
Mobile No. :
Fax No. :
E-mail:

Company Seal

# **Bidder Information Form**

[The Bidder shall fill in this Form in accordance with the instructions indicated below. No alterations to its format shall be permitted and no substitutions shall be accepted.]

Date: [insert date (as day, month and year) of Bid Submission]

AD Alternative No.: [insert identij	VT. No.: [insert nu	v	-
Michaelve 10 [msert menny	•	of	
. Bidder's Name [insert Bidder's legal name]			
2. In case of JV, legal name of each member : [in	nsert legal name of	each member i	n JV]
Bidder's actual or intended country of registration]	ration: [insert actua	al or intended c	ountry of
Bidder's year of registration: [insert Bidder's	year of registration	ıJ	
i. Bidder's Address in country of registration: registration]	 [insert Bidder's leg	gal address in c	ountry of
b. Bidder's Authorized Representative Informati	on		
Name: [insert Authorized Representative's nat	me]		
Address: [insert Authorized Representative's A	Address]		
Telephone/Fax numbers: [insert Authorized R	epresentative's tele	phone/fax numb	vers]
Email Address: [insert Authorized Representa	ıtive's email addres	rs]	
7. Attached are copies of original docume original documents]	ents of [check the	box(es) of the	attached
☐ Articles of Incorporation (or equivalent of and/or documents of registration of the legal			ociation),
☐ In case of JV, letter of intent to form JV or .	JV agreement.		
☐ In case of Government-owned enterprise or	institution, docume	ents establishing	· ·
Legal and financial autonomy			
Operation under commercial law			
<ul> <li>Establishing that the Bidder is not depend</li> </ul>	lent agency of the P	'urchaser	
2. Included are the organizational chart, a list ownership.	of Board of Direc	ctors, and the b	eneficial

### Manufacturer's Authorization

[The Bidder shall require the Manufacturer to fill in this Form in accordance with the instructions indicated. This letter of authorization should be on the letterhead of the Manufacturer and should be signed by a person with the proper authority to sign documents that are binding on the Manufacturer. The Bidder shall include it in its bid, if so indicated in the **BDS**.]

Date: [insert date (as day, month and year) of Bid Submission]
ADVT. No.: [insert number of bidding process]
Alternative No.: [insert identification No if this is a Bid for an alternative]

To: [insert complete name of Purchaser]

### **WHEREAS**

We [insert complete name of Manufacturer], who are official manufacturers of [insert type of goods manufactured], having factories at [insert full address of Manufacturer's factories], do hereby authorize [insert complete name of Bidder] to submit a bid the purpose of which is to provide the following Goods, manufactured by us [insert name and or brief description of the Goods], and to subsequently negotiate and sign the Contract.

We hereby extend our full guarantee and warranty in accordance with Clause 28 of the General Conditions of Contract, with respect to the Goods offered by the above firm.

Signed: [insert sign	nature(s) of authorized	representative(s)	of the Manufacturer]
Name: [insert comp	plete name(s) of author	rized representativ	e(s) of the Manufacturer]
Title: [insert title]			
Dated on	day of	,	[insert date of signing]

## **Section X. Contract Forms**

This Section contains forms which, once completed, will form part of the Contract. The forms for Performance Security and Advance Payment Security, when required, shall only be completed by the successful Bidder after contract award.

## **Table of Forms**

1.	Tender Acceptance Letter	93
2.	Contract Agreement	94
3.	Performance Security	96
4.	Advance Payment Security	100

# **Tender Acceptance Letter**

	(To be given on Company Letter Head)  Date:				
Sub: Acceptance of Terms & Conditions of Tender.					
	Tender Reference No				
Na	ame of Tender/ Work: -				
	ear Sir,  I/We have downloaded/ obtained the tender document(s) for the above mentioned  'Tender/Work' from the web site(s) namely:				
	as per your advertisement, given in the above mentioned website(s).				
2.	I/We hereby certify that I/We have read the entire terms and conditions of the tender documents from Page No to (including all documents like section(s), schedules(s) etc.), which form part of the contract agreement and I/we shall abide hereby by the terms/conditions/ clauses contained therein.				
3.	The corrigendum(s) issued from time to time by your department/ organisation too have also been taken into consideration, while submitting this acceptance letter.				
4.	I/We hereby unconditionally accept the tender conditions of above mentioned tender document(s)/ corrigendum(s) in its totality/entirety.				
5.	In case any provisions of this tender are found violated, then your department/organisation shall without prejudice to any other right or remedy be at liberty to reject this tender/bid including the forfeiture of the full said earnest money deposit absolutely.				

Yours Faithfully,

(Signature of the Bidder, with Official Seal)

### **Contract Agreement**

[The successful Bidder shall fill in this form in accordance with the instructions indicated]

### THIS AGREEMENT made

the [insert: number ] day of [insert: month], [insert: year].

### **BETWEEN**

- (1) [insert complete name of Purchaser], a [insert description of type of legal entity, for example, an agency of the Ministry of .... of the Government of { insert name of Country of Purchaser }, or corporation incorporated under the laws of { insert name of Country of Purchaser } ] and having its principal place of business at [ insert address of Purchaser ] (hereinafter called "the Purchaser"), of the one part, and
- (2) [ insert name of Supplier ], a corporation incorporated under the laws of [ insert: country of Supplier ] and having its principal place of business at [ insert: address of Supplier ] (hereinafter called "the Supplier"), of the other part :

WHEREAS the Purchaser invited bids for certain Goods and ancillary services, viz., [insert brief description of Goods and Services] and has accepted a Bid by the Supplier for the supply of those Goods and Services

The Purchaser and the Supplier agree as follows:

- 1. In this Agreement words and expressions shall have the same meanings as are respectively assigned to them in the Contract documents referred to.
- 2. The following documents shall be deemed to form and be read and construed as part of this Agreement. This Agreement shall prevail over all other contract documents.
  - (a) the Letter of Acceptance
  - (b) the Tender Forms
  - (c) the Addenda Nos.\_\_\_\_ (if any)
  - (d) Special Conditions of Contract
  - (e) General Conditions of Contract
  - (f) the Specification (including Schedule of Requirements and Technical Specifications)
  - (g) the completed Schedules (including Price Schedules(BOQ))
  - (h) any other document listed in GCC as forming part of the Contract

- 3. In consideration of the payments to be made by the Purchaser to the Supplier as specified in this Agreement, the Supplier hereby covenants with the Purchaser to provide the Goods and Services and to remedy defects therein in conformity in all respects with the provisions of the Contract.
- 4. The Purchaser hereby covenants to pay the Supplier in consideration of the provision of the Goods and Services and the remedying of defects therein, the Contract Price or such other sum as may become payable under the provisions of the Contract at the times and in the manner prescribed by the Contract.

IN WITNESS whereof the parties hereto have caused this Agreement to be executed in accordance with the laws of [insert the name of the Contract governing law country] on the day, month and year indicated above.

For and on behalf of the Purchaser

Signed: [insert signature] in the capacity of [insert title or other appropriate designation] in the presence of [insert identification of official witness]

For and on behalf of the Supplier

Signed: [insert signature of authorized representative(s) of the Supplier] in the capacity of [insert title or other appropriate designation] in the presence of [insert identification of official witness]

### **Performance Security**

**Option 1: (Bank Guarantee)** 

[The bank, as requested by the successful Bidder, shall fill in this form in accordance with the instructions indicated]

[Guarantor letterhead or SWIFT identifier code]

**Beneficiary:** [insert name and Address of Purchaser]

**Date:** \_ [Insert date of issue]

**PERFORMANCE GUARANTEE No.:** [Insert guarantee reference number]

**Guarantor:** [Insert name and address of place of issue, unless indicated in the letterhead]

We have been informed that \_ [insert name of Supplier, which in the case of a joint venture shall be the name of the joint venture] (hereinafter called "the Applicant") has entered into Contract No. [insert reference number of the contract] dated [insert date] with the Beneficiary, for the supply of \_ [insert name of contract and brief description of Goods and related Services] (hereinafter called "the Contract").

Furthermore, we understand that, according to the conditions of the Contract, a performance guarantee is required.

This guarantee shall expire, no later than the .... Day of ....., 2...<sup>6</sup>, and any demand for payment under it must be received by us at this office indicated above on or before that date.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>5</sup> The Guarantor shall insert an amount representing the percentage of the Accepted Contract Amount specified in the Letter of Acceptance, and denominated either in the currency(ies) of the Contract or a freely convertible currency acceptable to the Beneficiary.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>6</sup> Insert the date twenty-eight days after the expected completion date as described in GC Clause 18.4. The Purchaser should note that in the event of an extension of this date for completion of the Contract, the Purchaser would need to request an extension of this guarantee from the Guarantor. Such request must be in writing and must be made prior to the expiration date established in the guarantee. In preparing this guarantee, the Purchaser might consider adding the following text to the form, at the end of the penultimate paragraph: "The Guarantor

This guarantee is subject to the Uniform Rules for Demand Guarantees (URDG) 2010 Revision, ICC Publication No. 758, except that the supporting statement under Article 15(a) is hereby excluded.				
[signature(s)]				
Note: All italicized text (including footnotes) is for use in preparing this form and shall be deleted from the final product.				

### **Option 2: Performance Bond**

By this Bond [insert name of Principal] as Principal (hereinafter called "the Supplier") and [insert name of Surety] as Surety (hereinafter called "the Surety"), are held and firmly bound unto [insert name of Purchaser] as Obligee (hereinafter called "the Supplier") in the amount of [insert amount in words and figures], for the payment of which sum well and truly to be made in the types and proportions of currencies in which the Contract Price is payable, the Supplier and the Surety bind themselves, their heirs, executors, administrators, successors and assigns, jointly and severally, firmly by these presents.

WHEREAS the Contractor has entered into a written Agreement with the Purchaser dated the					
day of, 20, for [name of contract and brief description of					
Goods and related Services] in accordance with the documents, plans, specifications, and					
amendments thereto, which to the extent herein provided for, are by reference made part					
hereof and are hereinafter referred to as the Contract.					

NOW, THEREFORE, the Condition of this Obligation is such that, if the Supplier shall promptly and faithfully perform the said Contract (including any amendments thereto), then this obligation shall be null and void; otherwise, it shall remain in full force and effect. Whenever the Supplier shall be, and declared by the Purchaser to be, in default under the Contract, the Purchaser having performed the Purchaser's obligations thereunder, the Surety may promptly remedy the default, or shall promptly:

- (1) complete the Contract in accordance with its terms and conditions; or
- (2) obtain a Bid or bids from qualified Bidders for submission to the Purchaser for completing the Contract in accordance with its terms and conditions, and upon determination by the Purchaser and the Surety of the lowest responsive Bidder, arrange for a Contract between such Bidder and Purchaser and make available as work progresses (even though there should be a default or a succession of defaults under the Contract or Contracts of completion arranged under this paragraph) sufficient funds to pay the cost of completion less the Balance of the Contract Price; but not exceeding, including other costs and damages for which the Surety may be liable hereunder, the amount set forth in the first paragraph hereof. The term "Balance of the Contract Price," as used in this paragraph, shall mean the total amount payable by Purchaser to Supplier under the Contract, less the amount properly paid by Purchaser to Contractor; or
- (3) pay the Purchaser the amount required by Purchaser to complete the Contract in accordance with its terms and conditions up to a total not exceeding the amount of this Bond.

The Surety shall not be liable for a greater sum than the specified penalty of this Bond.

Any suit under this Bond must be instituted before the expiration of one year from the date of the issuing of the Taking-Over Certificate.

No right of action shall accrue on this Bond to or for the use of any person or corporation other than the Purchaser named herein or the heirs, executors, administrators, successors, and assigns of the Purchaser.

In testimony whereof, the Supplier has I Surety has caused these presents to be		
signature of his legal representative, this	=	
SIGNED ON	on behalf of	
Ву	in the capacity of	
In the presence of		
SIGNED ON	on behalf of	
Ву	in the capacity of	
In the presence of		

### **Advance Payment Security**

[Guarantor letterhead or SWIFT identifier code]

**Beneficiary:** [Insert name and Address of Purchaser]

**Date:** [Insert date of issue]

or

**ADVANCE PAYMENT GUARANTEE No.:** [Insert guarantee reference number]

**Guarantor:** [Insert name and address of place of issue, unless indicated in the letterhead]

We have been informed that [insert name of Supplier, which in the case of a joint venture shall be the name of the joint venture] (hereinafter called "the Applicant") has entered into Contract No. [insert reference number of the contract] dated [insert date] with the Beneficiary, for the execution of [insert name of contract and brief description of Goods and related Services] (hereinafter called "the Contract").

Furthermore, we understand that, according to the conditions of the Contract, an advance payment in the sum [insert amount in figures] () [insert amount in words] is to be made against an advance payment guarantee.

- (a) has used the advance payment for purposes other than toward delivery of Goods;
- (b) has failed to repay the advance payment in accordance with the Contract conditions, specifying the amount which the Applicant has failed to repay.

A demand under this guarantee may be presented as from the presentation to the Guarantor of a certificate from the Beneficiary's bank stating that the advance payment referred to

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> The Guarantor shall insert an amount representing the amount of the advance payment and denominated either in the currency(ies) of the advance payment as specified in the Contract, or in a freely convertible currency acceptable to the Purchaser.

above has been credited to the Applicant on its account number [insert number] at [insert name and address of Applicant's bank].

The maximum amount of this guarantee shall be progressively reduced by the amount of the advance payment repaid by the Applicant as specified in copies of interim statements or payment certificates which shall be presented to us. This guarantee shall expire, at the latest, upon our receipt of a copy of the interim payment certificate indicating that ninety (90) percent of the Accepted Contract Amount, has been certified for payment, or on the [insert day] day of [insert month], [insert year], whichever is earlier. Consequently, any demand for payment under this guarantee must be received by us at this office on or before that date.

This guarantee is subject to the Uniform Rules for Demand Guarantees (URDG) 2010 Revision, ICC Publication No.758, except that the supporting statement under Article 15(a) is hereby excluded.

. \_\_\_\_\_\_ [signature(s)]

Note: All italicized text (including footnotes) is for use in preparing this form and shall be deleted from the final product.

# **INVITATION FOR BIDS Notice Inviting Tender (NIT)**

### BANARAS HINDU UNIVERSITY OFFICE OF DIRECTOR INSTITUTE OF MEDICAL SCIENCES VARANASI-221005

### e-Procurement Notice

Dated: 14-07-2015

### Ref: BHU/IMS/TC/N-1/2014/05

Online tenders are hereby invited in two cover system from reputed manufacture/ authorized representative of a manufacture/whole sale dealer/importer for supply of :-

Item	Name of Items	Quantity
1	Plasma Sterilizer	01
2	Blood Warmer	10
3	Transport Ventilator	02
4	Transport Monitor	20
5	Color Doppler Ultrasound System	02
6	Craniotomy Set	02
7	Crockard Transoral Set	01
8	Microneurosurgery Set	01
9	Intervertebral Disc Forcep Set	01
10	Intracranial Pressure Monitor	02
11	High End Kerission Punch/Rongeur Set	02
12	Laparoscopic Equipment	01
13	Bi Level Noninvasive Ventilating Machine	03
14	Pulsed dye Laser	01
15	Q switched Nd:YAG Laser	01
16	Diode Laser	01

Bidders can download complete set of bidding documents from e- procurement Platform <a href="https://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app">https://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app</a> from 14-07-2015 onwards. Bidders need to submit the bids online for the interested items by uploading all the required documents through <a href="https://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app">https://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app</a>.

Last Date/ Time for receipt of bids through e-procurement is: 31-08-2015 upto 04:00PM. (Server time). Late bids shall not be accepted.

For further details regarding Tender Notification & Specifications please visit website: <a href="https://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app">https://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app</a> and <a href="https://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app">www.bhu.ac.in</a>.

### CRITICAL DATE SHEET

Published Date	14-07-2015 (06:00 PM)		
<b>Bid Document Download Start Date</b>	14-07-2015 (06:00 PM)		
<b>Clarification Start Date</b>	14-07-2015 (06:00 PM)		
Clarification End Date	28-07-2015 (04:00 PM)		
Pre bid meeting	NA		
<b>Bid Submission Start Date</b>	30-07-2015 (04:00 PM)		
<b>Bid Document Download End Date</b>	31-08-2015 (04:00 PM)		
Bid Submission End Date	31-08-2015 (04:00 PM)		
<b>Bid Opening Date</b>	04-09-2015 (11:00 AM)		